

Table of Contents

Table of Revisions and Acknowledgement	iii
Introduction	1
Overview of Play Spaces by Rank	3
Table 1: Overview of Play Spaces by Rank	5
Findings	6
Master List of Playgrounds	8
Photographic Inventory	
Frameworks	25
Gordon Recreation Reserve	26
Middleton Foreshore Playground	
Middleton Hall	
Silverwater Park	
Trial Bay Reserve	
Kettering (Hall, skatepark, adult exercise)	
Alonnah (Foreshore) Playground	
Alonnah (Rec. Res.) Skatepark	
Adventure Bay 'Quiet Corner'	
Adventure Bay (Hall) Playground	35
Lennon Memorial Hall	36
Tinderbox Beach Reserve	37
Pierson's Point Reserve	38
Ashton Denehey Memorial Playground	39
Snug Memorial (Hall) Playground	40
Incana Road Reserve	
Longley Recreation Reserve	
Leslie Vale Oval	
Rotary Centennial Park, Ducks Playground	
Kingston Beach Playground	
Mount Royal Park	
Donohoe Gardens Park	
Mirramar Park Reserve	
Campbell Street Reserve	
Foley Road Reserve	
Nolan Crescent Reserve	
Blackmans Bay Foreshore Playground	
Wells Parade Park and Skatepark Suncoast Drive Reserve	
Burwood Park	
Alamo Close Park	
Maranoa Heights Reserve	
Thornbill Street Reserve	
Mayfield Park	
Sirius Park	
Greenhill Park	
Bicentennial Park, Dru Point	
Freesia Crescent Reserve	
Willowbend Park	
Christopher Johnson Memorial Park	

Sedgebrook Reserve	
Louise Hinsby Reserve	67
Delta Avenue Reserve	68
Taroona Park (ex. Taroona Hall Playground)	69
Taroona Hall Playground	70
Framework Checklists (by Classification)	71
Sub-regional – Bicentennial Park, Dru Point	
Sub-regional – Taroona Park	
<u> </u>	
District – Adventure Bay (Hall) Playground	
District – Alonnah (Oval) Skatepark	
District – Ashton Denehey Memorial Park	
District – Blackmans Bay Foreshore Playground	
District – Blackmans Bay Hall (incl. skatepark and Wells Parade Park) District – Christopher Johnson Memorial Park	
District – Gordon Recreation Reserve	
District – Gordon Recreation Reserve	
District – Kingston Beach Playground	
District – Rotary Centennial Park 'Ducks Playground'	
District – Silverwater Park	
District – Tinderbox Beach Reserve	
Local Urban – Taroona Hall Playground	
Local Suburban – Alamo Close Park	
Local Suburban – Alamo Close Park	
Local Suburban – Campbell Street Reserve	
Local Suburban – Campbell Street Reserve	
Local Suburban – Donohoe Gardens Park	
Local Suburban – Foley Road Reserve	
Local Suburban – Freesia Crescent Reserve	
Local Suburban – Greenhill Park	
Local Suburban – Louise Hinsby Reserve	
Local Suburban – Maranoa Heights Playground	
Local Suburban – Mayfield Park	
Local Suburban – Mirramar Park Reserve	
Local Suburban – Mount Royal Park	
Local Suburban – Nolan Crescent Reserve	
Local Suburban – Sirius Park	
Local Suburban – Suncoast Drive Reserve	
Local Suburban – Thornbill Street Reserve	
Local Suburban – Willowbend Park	108
Local Township – Adventure Bay 'Quiet Corner'	
Local Township – Alonnah Foreshore Reserve	
Local Township – Incana Road Reserve	
Local Township – Lennon Memorial Hall, Dennes Point	
Local Township – Leslie Vale Oval	
Local Township – Pierson's Point Reserve	
Local Township – Middleton Hall	
Local Township – Middleton Foreshore Playground	
Local Township – Sedgebrook Reserve	
Local Township – Snug Memorial Hall Playground	
Local Townshin - Trial Ray Reserve	110

TABLE OF REVISIONS

Version	Issue Date	Doc. Status	Description	Author	Issuing Division
0.1	May 2020	Draft	Final DRAFT for presentation to Councillors for endorsement.	Paul Donnelly (Urban Design Officer, Kingborough Council)	Governance and Community Services
1.0	June 2020	FINAL	FINAL as endorsed by Kingborough Councillors	Paul Donnelly (Urban Design Officer, Kingborough Council)	Governance and Community Services

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

TRADITIONAL CUSTODIANS: The author of this document and Kingborough Council acknowledge the Traditional Custodians who have walked upon and cared for this land for thousands of years. We acknowledge the deep spiritual connection and relationship of the Tasmanian Aboriginal people to this country and commit ourselves to the ongoing journey of Reconciliation.

COVER IMAGES: Kingborough Play Spaces, all photographs by Paul Donnelly.

Copyright © Kingborough Council 2020

Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020

Introduction

The Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020 (the Audit) is identified as a key action (or outcome) of the Kingborough Play Space and Playground Strategy 2020 – 2025 (the Strategy).

The Audit was undertaken by Council's Urban Designer, Paul Donnelly, in accordance with the actions and principles outlined within the Strategy, and completed using a set of tools published as appendices to the Strategy, including a:

- Master List of Play Spaces (with suggested classifications);
- Play Space Framework, and;
- Play Space Framework Checklist.

Play Space and Playground Classifications

Adjustments have been made to the suggested play space classifications (as listed in the Strategy), as a direct result of the Audit. These changes are noted (in red) in the updated Master List of Playgrounds published below. The Master List published within the Strategy is, therefore, superseded by the Master List published within he Audit.

Methodology

The Audit process involved the Urban Designer:

- Undertaking preliminary desktop landscape analysis and trip planning;
- Visiting each play space in-person;
- Recording, through photographs, the landscape setting and condition of each play space;
- Completing a Play Space Framework for each play space (whilst on-site), and;
- Completing a Play Space Framework Checklist for each play space (whilst on-site).

The Audit was undertaken between January and April 2020, throughout relatively warm late summer conditions and a relatively benign autumn.

The majority of the Audit was undertaken during the COVID-19 pandemic and associated government mandated lockdown conditions, which included the closure of municipal playgrounds. This had the poignant effect of providing ideal conditions for analysing and recording play spaces without interrupting play space users.

Audience

The Audit and the Strategy should be used by Council's Executive Management Team, Infrastructure Management Group, and Officers to inform decisions relating to maintenance, planning, design, and funding allocations related to play spaces and the parkland and landscape settings within which they are located.

The Audit and the Strategy may be used by internal (Council) stakeholders and external (community) stakeholders to inform discussion, constructive feedback, consultation activities, design work, funding decisions, and capital works outcomes. It is hoped that these resources will enable both groups to engage productively with the other in the interest of improved play, recreation, and urban design outcomes for Kingborough.

The Audit and the Strategy allow residents and interested stakeholders to track how their favourite play spaces are performing and to assist them to understand what changes or improvements may be appropriate for those play spaces.

Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020

Overview of Play Spaces by Rank

The following table provides an overview of play spaces, ranked according to performance (where position one is the weakest performing play space).

Ranking is assigned in accordance with the results of the Play Space and Playground Audit 2020, which aims to generate an objective indication of performance for each play space.

In addition, each play space is assigned a 'Actual Condition' indicator of either 'acceptable' or 'unacceptable'. This is determined by the auditor through a subjective analysis of the space in context and should be interpreted as a qualifying indicator of the performance of the play space.

Example (A): A play space may score poorly (as determined by the objective audit process) but be found to be 'acceptable' (under the subjective qualifier).

Example (B): A play space may score poorly (as determined by the objective audit process) and be found to be 'unacceptable' (under the subjective qualifier).

Example (B) should be prioritised above Example (A) for upgrade or renewal investment.

Play Space and Playground Audit 2020

An audit of each play space was undertaken by the Urban Design Officer, between January and April 2020. Each play space was visited in-person, photographed, and assessed against the Play Space Framework, as adopted in the Kingborough Play Space and Playground Strategy 2020 – 2025.

Play Space Framework

The Play Space Framework identifies desirable features in accordance with an adopted classification system (Local Urban; Local Suburban / Township; District; Sub-Regional; and Regional). Play spaces are assigned a classification in accordance with the Play Space and Playground Strategy 2020 – 2025.

Each feature (or ingredient) listed in the Play Space Framework is assigned a status based on its relevance for each classification. Points are generated when a feature is present, according to the status of that feature in relation to the classification for that particular play space.

For example:

- ••• More relevant (3 points)
- Relevant (2 points)
- Less relevant (1 point)
- Not relevant (0 points)

Methodology for assigning points:

- Points were assigned if a feature was present in the play space to a reasonable degree.
- Points were not awarded where a feature was not present in the space to a reasonable degree.
- O Points were assigned by a factor of half (0.5) where it was considered a feature was present to a limited extent (only), and where it was clear and evident the feature contributes to the value of the play space in context.
- One point was awarded for features listed as 'Not Relevant' under the classification of a particular play space, where it was considered the feature contributed demonstrably to the value of that space in context.

Refer to Appendix 2 and Appendix 3 of the Play Space and Playground Strategy 2020 – 2025 for more information about the Play Space Framework and corresponding checklists. Completed checklists are recorded for each play space together with images taken during the audit and are included within this document (below).

The overview of play spaces is categorised in accordance with the degree to which each play space complies with the Kingborough Play Space and Playground Strategy 2020 – 2025:

CRITICAL
UNSATISFACTORY
SATISFACTORY

Continues over page...

Table 1: Overview of Play Spaces by Rank

RANK	RAW SCORE	REPRESENTATIVE SCORE (%)	NAME	KNOWN AS (if different from NAME)	LOCATION	SUBURB	DESIRED CLASSIFI- CATION	ACTUAL CONDITION
1	12.5/50	25.00	Louise Hinsby Reserve		Jenkins St	Taroona	Local Suburban	Unacceptable
					Foley Rd /		Local	
2	13/50	26.00	Foley Road Reserve		Willowbend Rd	Kingston	Surburban Local	Unacceptable
3	14/50	28.00	Snug Hall Playground		Beach Rd	Snug	Township	Unacceptable
4	14.5/50	29.00	Willowbend Park	Willowbend Playground	Willowbend Rd	Kingston	Local Suburban	Unacceptable
5	14.50/50	29.00	Donohoe Gardens Park		Donohoe Gdns	Blackmans Bay	Local Surbuban	Unacceptable
							Local	опассериавте
6	15/50	30.00	Suncoast Drive Reserve		Suncoast Dr	Blackmans Bay	Suburban Local	Unacceptable
7	15/50	30.00	Sedgebrook Reserve		Channel Hwy	Bonnet Hill	Suburban	Unacceptable
8	15/50	30.00	Delta Avenue Reserve		Delta Av	Taroona	Local Suburban	Unacceptable
9	16.5/50	33.00	Lennon Memorial Hall		Bruny Island Main Rd	Bruny Island (North)	Local Township	Unacceptable
10	25.5/74	34.45	Alonnah (Rec. Res.) Skatepark	Bruny Island Skatepark	School Rd	Bruny Island (South)	District	Unacceptable
44	20/50	40.00	Alamo Close Park		Alamo Cl	Discharge Book	Local Suburban	
11	20/50 30.5/74	41.00	Longley Recreation Reserve	Longley Park	Huon Rd	Blackmans Bay Longley	District	Unacceptable Unacceptable
					Jerrim PI, Nicholas Dr		Local	
13	21/50	42.00	Mount Royal Park		Di	Kingston Beach	Suburban Local	Unacceptable
14	21/50	42.00	Mirrimar Park Reserve		Mirrimar Pk	Blackmans Bay	Suburban	Unacceptable
15	22/50	44.00	Alonnah (Foreshore) Playground	Allonah Foreshore Park	Bruny Island Main Rd	Bruny Island (South)	Local Township	Acceptable
16	22.5/50	45.00	Mayfield Park		Sirius Dr / Mariner Cir	Huntingfield	Local Suburban	Acceptable
					Sirius Dr /		Local	
17	22.5/50	45.00	Sirius Park		Huntingfield Av	Huntingfield	Suburban Local	Acceptable
18	23/50	46.00	Freesia Crescent Reserve		Freesia Cr	Kingston	Suburban	Acceptable
19	39/74	52.70	Adventure Bay (Hall) Playground	Adventure Bay Playground	Adventure Bay Rd	Bruny Island (South)	District Local	Acceptable
20	27/50	54.00	Incana Road Reserve		Incana Rd	Margate	Township	Acceptable
21	41/74	55.40	Ashton Denehey Memorial Playground		Beach Rd	Snug	District	Acceptable
22	24/43	55.81	Taroona Hall Playground		Batchelor Way	Taroona	Local Urban	Acceptable
23	28/50	56.00	Pierson's Point Reserve	Pierson's Park Leslie Vale Recreation	Tinderbox Rd	Tinderbox	Local Township Local	Unacceptable
24	28/50	56.00	Leslie Vale Oval	Reserve	Leslie Rd	Leslie Vale	Township	Unacceptable
25	42/74	56.75	Gordon Recreation Reserve	Gordon Campground	Channel Hwy McDowall St /	Gordon	District Local	Acceptable
26	29/50	58.00	Middleton Hall (Play Space)	Middleton Hall	Beach Rd	Middleton	Township Local	Acceptable
27	29/50	58.00	Adventure Bay 'Quiet Corner'	Quiet Corner'	Adventure Bay Rd	Bruny Island (South)	Township	Unacceptable
28	30/50	60.00	Nolan Crescent Reserve Rotary Centennial Park 'Ducks	Drysdale Avenue Park'	Nolan Cr	Kingston	Suburban	Acceptable
29	44.5/74	60.13	Playground'	Ducks Playground	Balmoral Rd	Kingston Beach	District Local	Unacceptable
30	30.5/50	61.00	Campbell Street Reserve		Campbell St	Kingston	Suburban	Acceptable
31	31.5/50	63.00	Trial Bay Reserve		Channel Hwy	Kettering	Township	Unacceptable
32	48.5/74	65.54	Silverwater Park		Channel Hwy	Woodbridge	District Local	Acceptable
33	33/50	66.00	Middleton Foreshore Reserve	Middleton Beach	Esplanade Road	Middleton	Township	Acceptable
34	50/74	67.56	Tinderbox Beach Reserve	Katharina Chatana	Fergusson Ave	Tinderbox	District	Acceptable
35	51/74	68.91	Kettering (Hall, skatepark, ex.) Christopher Johnson Memorial	Kettering Skatepark	Channel Hwy Tyndall Rd	Kettering	District	Acceptable
36	51.5/74 35/50	69.59 70.00	Park Thornbill Street Reserve	Maranoa Community Playground	Saffron Dr / Kingfisher St	Bonnet Hill Blackmans Bay	District Local Suburban	Unacceptable Acceptable
			Moaranoa Heights Reserve	ygrounu	Hawthorne Dr	,	Local Suburban	i i
38	36.5/50 55.5/74	73.00 75.00	Wells Parade Park (inc. Hall and skatepark)		Wells Pde / Ocean Espl	Blackmans Bay Blackmans Bay	District	Unacceptable Acceptable
40	56.5/74	76.35	Kingston Beach (Playground)		Osborne Espl	Kingston Beach	District	Acceptable
41	58.5/74	79.05	Blackmans Bay Foreshore Playground		Ocean Espl	Blackmans Bay	District	Unacceptable
42	41.5/50	83.00	Greenhill Park		Greenhill Dr / Dadu St	Kingston	Local Suburban	Acceptable
					Burwood Dr /		Local	
43	44/50	88.00	Burwood Park	Dru Point, 'All Abilities	Lomandra Dr	Blackmans Bay	Suburban	Acceptable
44	73/80	91.25	Bicentennial Park, Dru Point	Playground' Apex Park', Taroona	Dru Point Rd	Margate	Sub-Regional	Acceptable
45	79.5/83	95.78	Taroona Park	Skatepark, Taroona Beach Playground, Nubeena Crescent Reserve	Nubeena Cr / Taroona Cr	Taroona	Sub-Regional	Acceptable

Paper Park, Taroonia Beach Park Skatepark, Taroonia Beach Payground, Nubeena Cr / Taroona Cr Taroona Cr Taroona Cr Sub-Regional Acceptabl

CRITICAL UNSATISFACTORY SATISFACTORY

Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020

Findings

Kingborough has 45 distinct and separate play spaces (or 54 when larger parkland settings or precincts are separated into component play spaces). Each play space is included in the Audit. This is a relatively large number of play spaces for a municipality with a population the size of Kingborough's (approx. 40,000 as at 2020).

Kingborough's settlement pattern is non-contiguous; meaning it consists of separated areas of development spread across the municipality. The network of play spaces is, therefore, organised over a relatively large geographic area, and encompasses a variety of different landscape settings.

Planning, developing, and maintaining a suite of play spaces across a large geographic area, divided by D'Entrecasteaux Channel, imposes a unique set of constraints. However, these very same conditions also present a unique and powerful set of opportunities for Kingborough's play spaces, which, in many cases, are blessed with waterfront positions, iconic coastal views, and attractive bushland settings. These advantages should be harnessed as existing play spaces are renewed and new play spaces are commissioned.

Findings of the Audit are summarised below:

- **01.** Play spaces are, generally, of a modest size and complexity (ie. relatively small, simple, and, in many cases, consist merely of a single set of swings in soft fall).
- **02.** The general appearance and play values available in each play space varies significantly across the municipality. Play value and landscape amenity is, therefore, currently distributed irregularly across the municipality.
- **03.** Play spaces, generally, lack adequate shade (from artificial shade structures covering play equipment *and* natural shade from canopy shade trees). This restricts usability of play spaces during periods of exposure to high and extreme levels of ultraviolet light (ie. during late spring, high summer, and early autumn when conditions in Kingborough are ideal for outdoor play and recreation).
- **04.** Inclusive design and universal accessibility is, generally, significantly limited (ie. no formed pathways) and, in many cases, pedestrian links are missing entirely from the parkland or landscape setting within which our play spaces are located.
- **05.** In addition to shade and formed pathways, Kingborough's play spaces are critically lacking in other inclusive design infrastructure, such as: adequate seating; drinking fountains; accessible toilets; inclusive play equipment; quiet spaces, and more.
- **06.** Some play spaces have poor passive surveillance outcomes (ie. enclosed on all / most sides by 1.8m high rear fences to residential dwellings). This leads to poor CPTED (Crime Prevention Through Environmental Design) outcomes and should be avoided wherever possible as it can result in limited awareness of a space by the Community, a space appearing uninviting, and a perceived and/or actual risk to public safety.

- **07.** 36 of Kingborough's 45 play spaces are categorised as either 'critical' or 'unsatisfactory' (ref. Table 1 above). This means 80% of Kingborough's play spaces do not currently provide an 'acceptable' level of play value and landscape amenity, as defined by the Strategy. This outcome is significant and suggests focus should be directed towards *retrofitting* existing play spaces rather than, for example, simply focusing on replacing existing play spaces entirely or developing new play spaces.
- **08.** In many cases 'unsatisfactory' play spaces may be upgraded to 'satisfactory' by introducing formed pathways, seating, and shade to the play space. This allows Council to build on the play values already installed at each site (ie. existing play equipment) and maximise asset values into the future, whilst increasing play value and landscape amenity.

These and other site-specific observations, as documented in the Framework Checklists for each play space (below), can be rectified by implementing maintenance plans, design decisions, renewal projects, and new capital works projects in accordance with the Kingborough Play Space and Playground Strategy 2020 – 2025.

Adjustments to the Master List under the Audit, in relation to the Master List published in the Kingborough Play Space and Playground Strategy 2020 – 2025, are marked in red (see below).

Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020

Master List of Playgrounds

Suburb	Asset	Name	Location	Desired
Subuib	No.	Ivaille	Location	Classification
	NO.			
Tanaana	1	Dalta Avanua Basania	14 Dalta Av	(typology) Local Urban
Taroona	1	Delta Avenue Reserve	14 Delta Av	Suburban
	2	Taroona Park	32a Nubeena	District
	2	Taroona Park	Cr Sza Nubeena	
	3	Taroona Hall	32a Nubeena	Sub-regional Local Suburban
	3		Cr	Urban
	4	Taroona Beach Reserve and	32a Nubeena	District
	•	Foreshore	Cr	Sub-regional
	5	Louise Hinsby Reserve	19 Jenkins St	Local Urban
		Louise minosy neserve	23 36111113 36	Suburban
				(unembellished)
Bonnet Hill	6	Sedgebrook Reserve	Lot 1 Taronga	Local Suburban
			Rd	(unembellished)
	7	Christopher Johnson Memorial Park	Tyndall Rd	District
Kingston Beach	8	Rotary Centennial Park, 'Ducks	40 Balmoral	Local Urban
		Playground'	Rd	District
	9	Kingston Beach	Osborne Espl	District
	10	Mount Royal Park	18 Nicholas	Local Urban
		,	Dr	Suburban
Kingston	11	Kingston Park Playground	42 Channel	Regional
_			Hwy	(under
				construction)
	12	Willowbend Park / Willowbend	84	Local Suburban
		Playground	Willowbend	
			Road	
	13	Greenhill (Drive) Park	12 Greenhill	Local -Urban
			Dr	Suburban
	14	Thornbill St Reserve (Maranoa	58 Kingfisher	Local -Urban
		Community Playground)	St	Suburban
	15	Kingston Community Garden	10 Kingston	DECLASSIFIED
		(Gormley Park, Kingborough Sports	View Dr	(community
		Precinct)	(Gormley Dr)	infrastructure)
	16	Maranoa Heights Reserve	Lot 397	Local Urban
	4-	N. I. G	Hawthorne Dr	Suburban
	17	Nolan Crescent Reserve / Drysdale	29a Nolan Cr	Local Urban
		Avenue Playground	& 41a	Suburban
	10	Francia Crassant Bassaria	Drysdale Av	Local Culturate an
	18	Freesia Crescent Reserve	Lot 101	Local Suburban
	10	Foloy Boad Bosonia	Freesia Cr	(unembellished)
	19	Foley Road Reserve	Lot 98 Foley Rd	Local Suburban
	20	Campbell Street Passage		(unembellished)
	20	Campbell Street Reserve	37 Campbell	Local Suburban
Blackmans Barr	21	Donohoo Gardone Bark	St 13 Donohoe	Local Urban
Blackmans Bay	21	Donohoe Gardens Park	Gardens	Local Urban Suburban
			Jaiueils	Junuinali

Suburb	Asset	Name (A to Z)	Location	Desired
	No.			Classification
				(typology)
Blackmans	22	Mirramar Park Reserve	Lot 1,	Local Urban
Bay (cont.)			Mirramar	Suburban
- , ,			Park	
	23	Blackmans Bay Hall (Wells Pde Park)	24 Ocean Espl	District
	24	Blackmans Bay Skate Park	24 Ocean Espl	District
	25	Blackmans Bay Foreshore	Adj. 28 Ocean	District
			Espl	
	26	Alamo Close Park	8 Alamo Cl	Local Urban
				Suburban
	27	Burwood Park	1 Dianella Dr	Local Urban
				Suburban
	28	Suncoast Drive Reserve	Lot 600	Local Urban
			Suncoast	Suburban
			Drive	
Howden	29	Authority land and road casement	42 Allenwood	Not suitable as
		within Environmental Living zone.	Rd (adj. 259	play space.
	1		Howden Rd)	Unembellished
Tinderbox	30	Tinderbox Beach Reserve	Fergusson Av	District
	31	Pierson's Point Reserve	310 – 316	District Local
			Tinderbox Rd,	Township
			Tinderbox	
Huntingfield	32	Mayfield Park	112 Sirius Dr	Local Suburban
	33	Sirius Park	107 Sirius Dr	Local Suburban
				(unembellished)
Margate	34	Bicentennial Park, Dru Point	10 Esplanade	Sub-regional
	35	Incana Road Reserve	48 Incana Rd	Local Suburban
				Township
Snug	36	Snug Memorial Hall Playground	62 Beach Rd	Local Township
	37	Ashton Denehey Memorial	64 Beach Rd	District
	100	Playground	2052 5	
Kettering	38	Kettering (Hall) Playground	2963 Channel	Local Township
	120	Katharina Chata Da l	Hwy	District
	39	Kettering Skate Park	2963 Channel	District
	40	Kettering Ovel Evensies Durationt	Hwy	District
	40	Kettering Oval Exercise Precinct	2963 Channel	District
	11	Trial Pay Posanyo	Hwy Adj. 3057	Local Township
	41	Trial Bay Reserve	Channel Hwy	Local Township
Woodbridge	42	Silverwater Park	3473 Channel	District
woodbridge	42	Silver Water Park	Hwy	טואנו וכנ
Middleton	43	Middleton Hall	25 McDowell	Local Township
Wilduleton 45		IVIIIUUIELUII Hali	St	Local TownShip
	44	Middleton Foreshore Reserve	Esplanade Rd	Local Township
Gordon	45			-
Gordon 45 Gordon Re		Gordon Recreation Reserve	Opp. 4800 Channel Hwy	District
Longley	46	Longley Recreation Reserve	616 Huon Rd	Local Township
Longley	40	Longley Recreation Reserve	OTO HUOH KU	District
Leslie Vale	47	Leslie Vale Recreation Ground (Oval)	550 Leslie Rd	Local Township
Sandfly	48	Sandfly Hall	811 Sandfly	Local Township
Janutry	70	Sandiny Hair		(not suitable)
			Road	(not suitable)

Suburb	Asset No.	Name (A to Z)	Location	Desired Classification (typology)
Dennes Point	49	Lennon Memorial Hall (At the Point – 18 Bruny Island Main Road		Local Township
	50	Dennes Point Recreation Ground (Oval)	10 Sports Rd	Local Township (not suitable as play space or for recreation)
Alonnah	51	Alonnah Foreshore Reserve	Opp. 3889 Bruny Island Main Rd	District Local Township
	52	Alonnah Recreation Reserve (Oval) inc. Bruny Island Skate Park	14 School Rd	District
Adventure Bay	53	Adventure Bay Quiet Corner (Adventure Bay Coastal Reserve)	Opp. 670 Adventure Bay Rd	Local Township
	54	Adventure Bay Hall (Adventure Bay Playground)	5 Kellaway Rd	District- (consider upgrade to Sub- regional

Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020

Photographic Inventory

The Photographic Inventory illustrates each play space by name with an accompanying photograph. Images have been selected to illustrate the play space, playground, skatepark, exercise station, or related infrastructure *in context* (ie. by illustrating the spatial qualities of the play space in its landscape setting).

All photographs by Urban Design Officer, Paul Donnelly, with copyrights retained by Kingborough Council.

Delta Avenue Reserve Local Suburban

14 Delta Avenue, Taroona



Taroona Park Sub-regional

Nubeena Crescent, Taroona



Taroona Hall Playground Local Urban

Batchelor Way, Taroona



Taroona (Beach) Playground Sub-regional

Taroona Crescent, Taroona



Louise Hinsby Reserve Local Suburban

19 Jenkins Street, Taroona



Sedgebrook Reserve Local Township

Taronga Road, Bonnet Hill



Christopher Johnson Memorial Park District

Tyndall Road, Bonnet Hill



Rotary Centennial Park 'Ducks Playground'District

40 Balmoral Road, Kingston Beach



Kingston BeachDistrict

Osborne Esplanade, Kingston Beach



Mount Royal Park Local Suburban

18 Nicholas Drive, Kingston



Kingston Park Playground

Regional

Goshawk Way, Kingston

(under construction)

Image supplied by: Playstreet



Willowbend Playground Local Suburban

84 Willowbend Road, Kingston



Greenhill Drive, Park Local Suburban

12 Greenhill Drive, Kingston



Thornbill Street Reserve Local Suburban

58 Kingfisher Street, Kingston



Maranoa Heights Reserve Local Suburban

Hawthorne Drive



Nolan Crescent Reserve Local Suburban

28a Nolan Crescent, Kingston



Freesia Crescent Reserve Local Suburban

Freesia Crescent, Kingston



Foley Road Reserve Local Suburban

Foley Road, Kingston



Campbell Street Reserve Local Suburban

37 Campbell Street, Kingston



Donohoe Gardens Park Local Suburban

13 Donohoe Gardens, Blackmans Bay



Mirramar Park Reserve Local Suburban

Mirramar Park, Blackmans Bay



Blackmans Bay Hall District

24 Ocean Esplanade, Blackmans Bay



Wells Parade Park
District

24 Ocean Esplanade, Blackmans Bay



Blackmans Bay Skatepark District

24 Ocean Esplanade, Blackmans Bay



Blackmans Bay Foreshore Playground District

Ocean Esplanade, Blackmans Bay



Alamo Close Park Local Suburban

8 Alamo Close, Blackmans Bay



Burwood Park Local Suburban

1 Dianella Drive, Blackmans Bay



Suncoast Drive Reserve Local Suburban

Suncoast Drive



Tinderbox Foreshore Reserve District

Fergusson Avenue, Tinderbox



Pierson's Point Reserve Local Township

310 – 316 Tinderbox Road, Tinderbox



Mayfield Park Local Suburban

112 Sirius Drive, Huntingfield



Sirius Park Local Suburban

107 Sirius Drive, Huntingfield



Bicentennial Park, Dru Point Sub-regional

10 The Esplanade, Margate



Incana Road Reserve Local Township

48 Incana Road, Margate



Snug Memorial Hall Playground Local Township

62 Beach Road, Snug



Ashton Denehey Memorial Playground District

64 Beach Road, Snug



Kettering Hall Playground District

2963 Channel Highway, Kettering



Kettering SkateparkDistrict

2963 Channel Highway, Kettering



Kettering Oval Exercise PrecinctDistrict

2963 Channel Highway, Kettering



Trial Bay ReserveLocal Township

Adj. 3057 Channel Highway, Kettering



Silverwater Park District

3473 Channel Highway, Woodbridge



Middleton Hall Local Township

25 McDowell Street, Middleton



Middleton Foreshore Local Township

Esplanade Road, Middleton



Gordon Recreation Reserve District

Opp. 4800 Channel Highway, Gordon



Longley Recreation Reserve District

616 Huon Road, Longley



Leslie Vale Recreation Ground Local Township

550 Leslie Road, Leslie Vale



Lennon Memorial Hall Local Township

18 Bruny Island Main Road, North Bruny Island (Dennes Point)



Dennes Point Recreation Ground Local Township (declassified)

10 Sports Road, Dennes Point



Alonnah Foreshore Reserve Local Township

Opp. 3889 Bruny Island Main Road South Bruny Island



Alonnah (Rec. Res.) Skatepark District

14 School Road, South Bruny Island



Adventure Bay 'Quiet Corner' Local Township

Opp. 670 Adventure Bay Road South Bruny Island



Adventure Bay (Hall) Playground

District

5 Kellaway Road, South Bruny Island



Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020

Frameworks

A framework has been completed for each play space under the Audit process. The Play Space Framework identifies desirable features in accordance with an adopted classification system (Local Urban; Local Suburban / Township; District; Sub-Regional; and Regional). Play spaces are assigned a classification in accordance with the Play Space and Playground Strategy 2020 – 2025.

Each feature (or ingredient) listed in the Play Space Framework is assigned a status based on its relevance for each classification. Points are generated when a feature is present, according to the status of that feature in relation to the classification for that particular play space.

For example:

- ••• More relevant (3 points)
- Relevant (2 points)
- Less relevant (1 point)
- Not relevant (0 points)

Methodology for assigning points:

- Points were assigned if a feature was present in the play space to a reasonable degree.
- Points were not awarded where a feature was not present in the space to a reasonable degree.
- O Points were assigned by a factor of half (0.5) where it was considered a feature was present to a limited extent (only), and where it was clear and evident the feature contributes to the value of the play space in context.
- One point was awarded for features listed as 'Not Relevant' under the classification of a particular play space, where it was considered the feature contributed demonstrably to the value of that space in context.

Total points by classification:

Local Urban	43
Local Suburban / Township	50
District	74
Sub-regional	80
Regional	81

Gordon Recreation Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 10/1/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	<u>District</u>	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	-	•• ×	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	••• ×	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Seating	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
BBQ	•	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	••• ×	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Park name	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Toilets	-	-	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	•• ✓	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
elements			1		
Existing trails and other links	•	••	•• ×	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••	√		
Medium			••• 🗴		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)			10 (10 1)	•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE			42 / (74)		

Middleton Foreshore Playground

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 10/1/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/	District	Sub-	Regional
		Township		regional	
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	_ ×	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	- nearby	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ✓	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• beach	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• beach	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
elements	<u> </u>				
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ×	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• 🗸			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		33 / (50)			

Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020: Framework Middleton Hall (Play Space)

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 10/1/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-		••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• 🗸	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ ✓	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• 🗸	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as scooters, bikes	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Bushland features and natural landscape elements	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ×	••	•••	•••
Maintenance				·	
Low	••	•• ✓			
Medium		1	•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		29 / (50)			1

Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020: Framework Silverwater Park

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 10/1/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	••• 0	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	-	•• ✓	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••
Seating	•••	•••	••• 0	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
BBQ	•	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	••• 0	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Park name	•••	•••	••• 0	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Toilets	-	-	••• ✓	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	•• ×	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	••• 0	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	••	•• ✓	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••			
Medium			••• ✓		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE	1		48.5 / (74)		

Trial Bay Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 10/1/20

Ingredients	Local	<u>Local</u>			
	Urban	suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	_ 🗴	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• 🗸	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	- 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• 🗸	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
elements		,			
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ✓	••	•••	•••
Maintenance		/			
Low	••	•• ✓			1
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE	<u> </u>	31.5 / (50)	<u> </u>		

Kettering (Hall, skatepark, adult exercise)

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

 \checkmark = Present; \times = not present; \mathbf{O} = limited; DATE: 10/1/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	<u>Distric</u> t	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	-	•• 🗸	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	••• 0	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••
Seating	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
BBQ	•	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	••• ✓	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Park name	•••	•••	••• 0	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	•	•• 0	•••	•••
Toilets	-	-	••• ✓	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	•• ×	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	••• ×	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as scooters, bikes	•	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Bushland features and natural landscape elements	•	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Existing trails and other links	•	••	•• ✓	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••	✓		
Medium			••• 🗴		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE			51 / (74)	1	

Alonnah (Foreshore) Playground

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 15/1/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/	District	Sub- regional	Regional
		<u>Township</u>			
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- √	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• *	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• 🗸	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	- 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ×	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• ✓			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		22 / (50)			

Alonnah (Rec. Res.) Skate Park

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 15/1/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children $(4-12)$	•••	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	••• 0	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	-	•• ×	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	••• 0	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••
Seating	•••	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
BBQ	•	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Park name	•••	•••	••• ×	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Toilets	-	-	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	•• ×	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	••• ×	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	••• ×	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	••	••• 0	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	••	•• 0	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••	✓		
Medium			••• 🗴		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE	1		25.5 / (74)		

Adventure Bay 'Quiet Corner'

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 15/1/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/	District	Sub-	Pogional
	Olbali	Township	District	regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	_ x	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗶	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	_	• 🗸	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ✓	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• ✓			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		29 / (50)			

Adventure Bay (Hall) Playground

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 15/1/20

Ingredients	Local	Local	Local		
	Urban	suburban/	District	Sub-	Regional
		Township		regional	
Features for younger children $(4-12)$	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	••• 0	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	••• ×	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	-	•• ✓	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Seating	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
BBQ	•	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	••• ✓	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Park name	•••	•••	••• ×	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Toilets	-	-	••• ✓	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	•• ×	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	••	••• 0	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••	√		
Medium			••• 🗴		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE			39 / (74)		

Lennon Memorial Hall

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 15/1/20

Ingredients	Local	<u>Local</u>			
	Urban	suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- √	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• 🗸	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• 0	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• ✓			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		16.5 / (50)			

Tinderbox Beach Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 21/1/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	<u>District</u>	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	••• ×	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	-	•• ×	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	••• ×	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••
Seating	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
BBQ	•	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	••• ✓	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Park name	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••
Toilets	-	-	••• ✓	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	•• ✓	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	••	•• 🗶	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••	√		
Medium			••• 🗴		
High			ļ	•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE			50 / (74)		

Pierson's Point Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 21/1/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• √	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	_ 🗴	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• *	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• *	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• 🗸	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as scooters, bikes	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Bushland features and natural landscape elements	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ×	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• 🗸			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		28 / (50)			

Ashton Denehey Memorial Playground

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 25/1/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	<u>District</u>	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	••• ×	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	-	•• ✓	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	••• 0	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Seating	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
BBQ	•	•	•• 0	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Park name	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Toilets	-	-	••• 0	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	•• ✓	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	••• 0	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	••	••• 0	•••	•••
elements	1	-			1
Existing trails and other links	•	••	•• 0	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••			
Medium	1		••• ✓		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)	1	<u> </u>		•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE			41 / (74)		

Snug Memorial Hall Playground

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 25/3/20

Ingredients	Local	<u>Local</u>			
	Urban	suburban/	District	Sub-	Regional
		<u>Township</u>		regional	
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	_ 🗶	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗶	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• 🗸	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
elements		<u> </u>			
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ×	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• 🗸			
Medium			•••		1
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		14 / (50)			

Incana Road Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 28/1/20

Ingredients	Local	Local			
	Urban	suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- √	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• *	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ ×	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ✓	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• •			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		27 / (50)			

Longley Recreation Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 28/1/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	-	•• 🗴	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Seating	•••	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
BBQ	•	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Park name	•••	•••	••• ×	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Toilets	-	-	••• ×	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	•• ×	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	••• 0	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	••	•• ×	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••	✓		
Medium			••• 🗴		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE	1		30.5 / (74)		

Leslie Vale Oval

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 28/1/20

Ingredients	Local	<u>Local</u>			
	Urban	suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	_ 🗴	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	- 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• 🗸	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ×	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• ✓			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		28 / (50)			

Rotary Centennial Park, Ducks Playground

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 31/3/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	<u>District</u>	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	-	•• ✓	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	••• 0	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Seating	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
BBQ	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	••• ✓	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Park name	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Toilets	-	-	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	•• ×	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	••• ×	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
scooters, bikes			./		
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
elements Existing trails and other links	•	••	•• ✓	•••	•••
Maintenance	_				
Low	••	••	✓		
Medium		1	••• ×		+
High			1	•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE			44.5 / (74)		+

Kingston Beach Playground

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 31/3/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	-	•• ✓	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Seating	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
BBQ	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	••• ✓	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Park name	•••	•••	••• ×	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Toilets	-	-	••• ×	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	•• ×	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	••• 0	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as scooters, bikes	•	••	••• ×	•••	•••
Bushland features and natural landscape elements	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Existing trails and other links	•	••	•• ✓	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••	✓		
Medium			••• 🗴		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE			56.5 / (74)		

Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020: Framework Mount Royal Park

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

 \checkmark = Present; \times = not present; \mathbf{O} = limited; DATE: 31/3/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- V	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗶	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• 🗸	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ×	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• •			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		21 / (50)			

Donohoe Gardens Park

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 31/3/20

Ingredients	Local	<u>Local</u>			
	Urban	suburban/	District	Sub-	Regional
		Township		regional	
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- 🗸	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• 0	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• ✓			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE	1	14.5 / (50)			

Mirramar Park Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 31/3/20

Ingredients	Local	<u>Local</u>			
	Urban	suburban/	District	Sub-	Regional
		Township		regional	
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- 🗸	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• 0	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ×	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• ✓			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		21 / (50)			

Campbell Street Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

 \checkmark = Present; \times = not present; \mathbf{O} = limited; DATE: 2/4/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- 🗸	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗶	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as scooters, bikes	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Bushland features and natural landscape elements	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Existing trails and other links	•	•• 0	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• 🗸			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		30.5 / (50)			

Foley Road Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

 \checkmark = Present; \times = not present; \mathbf{O} = limited; DATE: 2/4/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	_ x	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• *	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗶	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• *	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• *	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as scooters, bikes	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Bushland features and natural landscape elements	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Existing trails and other links	•	•• 0	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• 🗸			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE	1	13 / (50)			

Nolan Crescent Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

 \checkmark = Present; \times = not present; \mathbf{O} = limited; DATE: 2/4/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- V	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• *	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as scooters, bikes	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Bushland features and natural landscape elements	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Existing trails and other links	•	•• 0	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• 🗸			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		30 / (50)	1		1

Blackmans Bay Foreshore Playground

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

 \checkmark = Present; \times = not present; \mathbf{O} = limited; DATE: 3/4/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	••• 0	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	••• ✓ ✓	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	-	•• ✓	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••
Seating	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
BBQ	•	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	••• ✓	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Park name	•••	•••	••• ×	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Toilets	-	-	••• ✓	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	•• ×	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	••• √√	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	••	•• ✓	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••	✓		
Medium			••• 🗴		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE	1		58.5 / (74)		

Wells Parade Park and Skatepark

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 3/4/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	••• ✓ ✓	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	-	•• 🗸	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	••• 0	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Seating	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
BBQ	•	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	••• ✓	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Park name	•••	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Toilets	-	-	••• ✓	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	•• ×	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	••• √√	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	••	••• √√	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
elements		-			
Existing trails and other links	•	••	•• ✓	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••	√		
Medium	1		••• 🗴		
High	1			•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)	ļ			•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE			55.5 / (74)		

Suncoast Drive Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

 \checkmark = Present; \times = not present; \mathbf{O} = limited; DATE: 3/4/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	_ ✓	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as scooters, bikes	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Bushland features and natural landscape elements	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Existing trails and other links	•	•• 0	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• 🗸			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		15 / (50)			

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• ✓ ✓	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- V	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗶	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• 0	••	•••	•••
Maintenance		4.5			
Low	••	•• *			
Medium		✓	•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		44 / (50)			

Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020: Framework Alamo Close Park

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; **O** = limited; DATE: 3/4/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- √	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as scooters, bikes	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Bushland features and natural landscape elements	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Existing trails and other links	•	•• 🗸	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• ✓			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		20 / (50)			

Maranoa Heights Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

 \checkmark = Present; \times = not present; \mathbf{O} = limited; DATE: 3/4/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/	District	Sub-	Regional
	Orban	Township	District	regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- V	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗶	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ✓ ✓	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• 🗸			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		36.5 / (50)			

Thornbill Street Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 3/4/20

Ingredients	Local	Local			
	Urban	suburban/	District	Sub-	Regional
		Township		regional	
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- √	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
elements		,			
Existing trails and other links	•	•• •	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••			
Medium		✓	•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		35 / (50)			

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; **O** = limited; DATE: 3/4/20

Ingredients	Local	<u>Local</u>			
	Urban	suburban/	District	Sub-	Regional
		Township		regional	
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	_ x	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ ×	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• 🗸	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• 0	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• ✓			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		22.5 / (50)			

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; **O** = limited; DATE: 3/4/20

Ingredients	Local	<u>Local</u>			
	Urban	suburban/	District	Sub-	Regional
		Township		regional	
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	_ 🗴	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• *	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• *	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• 🗸	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ✓	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• ✓			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		22.5 / (50)			

Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020: Framework Greenhill Park

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; **O** = limited; DATE: 3/4/20

Ingredients	Local	<u>Local</u>			
	Urban	suburban/	District	Sub-	Regional
		Township		regional	
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- √	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-		•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ✓	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••			
Medium		✓	•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		41.5 / (50)			

Bicentennial Park, Dru Point

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

 \checkmark = Present; \times = not present; \mathbf{O} = limited; DATE: 6/4/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	•••	••• ✓	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	•••	••• ✓	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	•••	••• ✓	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	•••	••• 0	•••
On-street parking	-	-	••	••• 🗴	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	••	••• ✓	•••
Seating	•••	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
BBQ	•	•	••	••• 🗸	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	•••	••• ✓	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••
Park name	•••	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Directional signage	•	•	••	••• 0	•••
Toilets	-	-	•••	••• ✓	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	••	•• 0	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	••	••• 🗸	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	•••	••• ✓	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	•••	••• ✓	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	••	•••	••• ✓	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	••	•••	••• ✓	•••
elements				,	
Existing trails and other links	•	••	••	••• ✓	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••			
Medium			•••		
High				••• ✓	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE				73 / (80)	

Freesia Crescent Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 9/4/20

Ingredients	Local	<u>Local</u>			
	Urban	suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	_ ✓	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ ×	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
elements	1				
Existing trails and other links	•	•• 0	••	•••	•••
Maintenance		•• ✓			
Low	••	•• •			
Medium	1		•••		
High	1			•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)	1	22 ((50)		•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		23 / (50)			

Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020: Framework Willowbend Park

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

 \checkmark = Present; \times = not present; \mathbf{O} = limited; DATE: 9/4/20

Ingredients	Local	<u>Local</u>			
	Urban	suburban/	District	Sub-	Regional
		Township		regional	
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• O	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- ✓	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• 0	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• ✓			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		14.5 / (50)			

Christopher Johnson Memorial Park

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 21/4/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	•••	••• 0	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	••• 0	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	-	•• ✓	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••
Seating	•••	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
BBQ	•	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	••• ✓	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Park name	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	•	•• ×	•••	•••
Toilets	-	-	••• ✓	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	•• ×	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	•• ✓	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	••• 0	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	••• ✓	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	••	••• 🗴	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	••	••• 🗸	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	••	•• ✓	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••	✓		
Medium			••• 🗴		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE	1		51.5 / (74)		

Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020: Framework Sedgebrook Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 21/4/20

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/	District	Sub-	Regional
		Township		regional	
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- 0	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• 0	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• 🗸	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• 0	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• •	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• ✓			
Medium	 		•••		
High		<u> </u>		•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE	<u> </u>	15 / (50)			

Louise Hinsby Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 21/4/20

Ingredients	Local	Local			
	Urban	suburban/	District	Sub-	Regional
		Township		regional	
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• 0	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- V	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• *	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
elements					
Existing trails and other links	•	•• 0	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• ✓			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		12.5 / (50)			

Delta Avenue Reserve

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 22/4/20

Ingredients	Local	<u>Local</u>			
	Urban	suburban/	District	Sub-	Regional
		Township		regional	
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	•••	••• ✓	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	••	•• 🗴	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	-	- O	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	••• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Seating	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	•	• ×	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	•	• ×	••	•••	•••
Toilets	-	_ 🗴	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	•	• ×	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	-	• ×	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	••• ×	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	•• 0	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as	•	•• ×	•••	•••	•••
scooters, bikes					
Bushland features and natural landscape	•	•• 🗸	•••	•••	•••
elements			1		
Existing trails and other links	•	•• ×	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	•• •			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE		15 / (50)			

Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020: Framework

Taroona Park (ex. Taroona Hall P'ground)

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

 \checkmark = Present; \times = not present; \mathbf{O} = limited; DATE: 22+23/4/20

••• More relevant for this classification • Less relevant for this classification - not relevant

Ingredients	Local Urban	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children $(4-12)$	•••	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	•	••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Accessible play elements	••	••	•••	••• 🗴	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	••	••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Good street frontage	••	••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
On-street parking	-	-	••	••• 🗸	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	•	•	••	••• 🗴	•••
Seating	•••	•••	•••	••• 0	•••
Picnic tables and seating	•	••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Drinking fountain	•	••	•••	••• ×	•••
BBQ	•	•	••	••• 🗸	•••
Picnic shelter	•	•	•••	••• 0	•••
Rubbish bins	•••	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••
Park name	•••	•••	•••	••• ✓	•••
Directional signage	•	•	••	••• 0	•••
Toilets	-	-	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Interpretative signage	•	•	••	•• 🗴	•••
Off-street carpark	-	•	••	••• 🗸	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	•	••	•••	••• ×	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••	•••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Play equipment	•••	••	•••	••• ✓	•••
Area of open space for free play	••	••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as scooters, bikes	•	••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Bushland features and natural landscape elements	•	••	•••	••• 🗸	•••
Existing trails and other links	•	••	••	••• 🗸	•••
Maintenance					
Low	••	••		✓	
Medium			•••		
High				••• ×	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				••• ×	•••
TOTAL SCORE				79.5 /	

Kingborough Play Space and Playground Audit 2020: Framework

Taroona Hall Playground

The following framework has been adapted (using the City of Whitehorse Play Strategy 2011) to guide assessment, planning, design, and maintenance of new and existing play spaces and playgrounds within Kingborough. It identifies desirable play features and links these with appropriate amenities for each play space or playground classification (typology).

✓ = Present; × = not present; O = limited; DATE: 22+23/4/20

••• More relevant for this classification • Less relevant for this classification - not relevant

Ingredients	<u>Local</u> <u>Urban</u>	Local suburban/ Township	District	Sub- regional	Regional
Features for younger children (4 – 12)	••••	•••	•••	•••	•••
Features for older children (12 >)	• ×	••	•••	•••	•••
Accessible play elements	•• 🗴	••	•••	•••	•••
Site location considerations					
Passive surveillance	•• ✓	••	•••	•••	•••
Good street frontage	• 🗸	••	•••	•••	•••
On-street parking	_ ✓	-	••	•••	•••
Site Amenities and features					
Shade trees	•••✓	•••	•••	•••	•••
Shade structures (to play elements)	• ×	•	••	•••	•••
Seating	••••	•••	•••	•••	•••
Picnic tables and seating	• 🗸	••	•••	•••	•••
Drinking fountain	• ×	••	•••	•••	•••
BBQ	• ×	•	••	•••	•••
Picnic shelter	• 0	•	•••	•••	•••
Rubbish bins	•••√	•••	•••	•••	•••
Park name	•••×	•••	•••	•••	•••
Directional signage	• ×	•	••	•••	•••
Toilets	_ 🗴	-	•••	•••	•••
Interpretative signage	• ×	•	••	••	•••
Off-street carpark	_ 🗴	•	••	•••	•••
Disability parking and accessible paths	• ×	••	•••	•••	•••
Play Features					
Nature play	•••×	•••	•••	•••	•••
Play equipment	•••√	••	•••	•••	•••
Area of open space for free play	•• 0	••	•••	•••	•••
Hard surfaces for activities such as scooters, bikes	• x	••	•••	•••	•••
Bushland features and natural landscape elements	• x	••	•••	•••	•••
Existing trails and other links	• 0	••	••	•••	•••
Maintenance					
Low	•• 🗸	••			
Medium			•••		
High				•••	
Superior (flagship quality presentation)				•••	•••
TOTAL SCORE	24 /43			1	

Framework Checklists

A framework checklist has been completed for each play space under the Audit process.

The Play Space Framework checklists document the Auditor's observations of the play space on the day the audit was undertaken, in accordance with an adopted classification system (Local Urban; Local Suburban / Township; District; Sub-Regional; and Regional).

Play spaces are assigned a classification in accordance with the Play Space and Playground Strategy 2020 – 2025. In some cases, this has been adjusted as a direct result of the Audit process (changes are documented in the Master List published in this document – above).

Framework Checklist

Sub-regional Park

Bicentennial Park,	COMMENTS		
Dru Point	6/4/20. Sunny. Pandemic.		
PID: 2983899			
Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Yes. Well-known, popular play destination for families across Kingborough.		
2. Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	Yes. See list: TODDLER PLAY AREA (All Abilities Playground) - Shark and squiggly lines tracing board* - Animal sculptures*		

	Columnicad stool shain link for as
	- Galvanised steel chain link fence
	TEEN RANGER PLAY AREA
	- Teen Ranger equipment
	- Sea-saw (swing seats)
	STORY WALK
	- 'Tazzie the Turbo Chook' (Sonia Strong)
	- 10x plates
	RECONCILIATION GARDEN
	 Interpretative sign (offensive to Traditional Owners, requires updating)
	- Seats (x2)
	- Scallop shell (crushed) pathway
	- Artwork
Are seats or picnic tables	Picnic tables: 7+1+2+4+9+1+10=34
provided?	Seats: 6+3+4+3=16
·	Raised (undercover) platforms: 2
4. Are there any accessible play	Yes. Accessible pathway to All Abilities Playground, with network of
elements?	accessible pathways and play areas within play space. See list for
5 What play value is in the	details of which play elements are accessible (*) Built (equipment, as per list) combined with adjacent bushland setting,
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	waterfront pathway, parkland setting, oval.
6. Is the play space able to be	Yes. Off-street parking available, connected to pathway network
accessed easily?	(although opportunities to further enhance and development pathway
	network should be investigated).
7. What is the level of shade	Canopy shade structures (x2) provided to All Abilities Playground (sand
provided?	play and pirate ship), picnic shelters, canopy tree planting throughout parkland setting.
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes (5+5+2+others= min. 12 (ample)
9. Does the park have a name?	Bicentennial Park (though known colloquially as 'Dru Point')
10. What is the status of the play	Acceptable, but aging. Regular maintenance required to keep
equipment?	equipment at acceptable level – relatively rapid deterioration
11. What other recreational	otherwise given age. Dog exercise area, oval, tennis courts, kiosk, waterfront, jetty, more.
facilities are associated with	256 Shervise area, oval, termis courts, mosk, watermont, jetty, more.
the park? If so name them.	
12. Does the park have any	Kiosk (recently leased to new operators), multiple BBQ shelters
special features?	(bookable) Acceptable (though would benefit from additional maintenance and
13. How is the park presented?	additional (infill) planting throughout.
14. Are there any educational	Yes. Native fauna tactile sculptures (though, interpretative signs
activities and storytelling	missing), Story Walk (recently installed to waterfront pathway), 'The
opportunities?	Basics' signage (recently installed within All Abilities Playground).
15. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	High-pressure clean to (coloured) concrete pathways, additional
16. Does the park have any	seating options, enhanced planting palette, camouflage fence, more Yes (described above).
paths?	. 55 (4556) 1054 45576).
17. Is there open free space in	Yes. Ample.
this park or ball game sites?	
18. Is there adult exercise	No. Consider as part of future improvements.
equipment? 19. Does this park have a special	Known community and family gathering / play destination.
role in the community?	Bicentennial project, All Abilities Playground installed in 2006.
20. Does the park have a park	Yes. Signage suite is now incoherent, with may placemaking and
sign?	interpretative signs requiring upgrading, including 'All Abilities
24 2 11 11	Playground' entrance sign.
21. Does the park have public toilets?	Yes (x2 – kiosk and newly installed public amenities block adjacent to
tolicts:	Dog Exercise Area).

22. Is this park accessible? What	Reasonably accessible (currently flagship accessible play space within
does it need to improve	municipality). Possible review by kingborough Access Advisory
accessibility?	Committee may benefit future improvements / upgrades.
23. Is there off street carparking,	Off-street parking, Rotary BBQ shelters, canopy shelters to play space,
bbq, shelter or picnic facilities?	and ample picnic facilities – although opportunity exists to install
Provide details.	additional picnic shelters to increase (shade / shelter) offering.
24. Is there a maintenance schedule	
for this park?	
25. What actions are recorded on	
the annual play equipment	
assessment?	

GENERAL NOTES (6/4/20):

- 1. Small garden bed adjacent to established Macrocarpas (adjacent to main driveway entrance to precinct) is unattractive, unresolved and out of context. Consider removing (make good turf).
- 2. Avenue planting of conifers north of vehicular and pedestrian entrance to precinct: remove timbers frames (boxes) from base of tree planting superfluous.
- 3. Consider installing additional picnic shelters throughout precinct (possible without BBQ, ie table settings only) to provide additional shade and shelter for longer stays.
- 4. 'All Abilities Playground' main entrance sign showing significant signs of deterioration no longer fit for purpose. Remove and made good.
- 5. Kiosk review proposed façade colours (in consultation with vendor).
- 6. Directional signage not up to standard (precinct-wide). Review.
- 7. Unresolved and missing pathway connections throughout precinct. Review.
 - a. Kiosk to foreshore via Teen ranger / BBQ Shelter Nr. 4.
 - b. Behind BBQ Shelter Nr. 2 > around Learn to Ride tract > to Kiosk.
- 8. Bushland picnic shelter: review condition and consider options for replacement infrastructure.
- 9. Interpretative signage: renew / redo.
- 10. Bushland gravel pathway: missing connection (adjacent to play space). Close loop.
- 11.

Framework Checklist

Sub-regional Park

	PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Taroona Park, Taroona	COMMENTS
	PID:	22-23/4/20. Sunny. Pandemic. (Inclusive of 'Apex Park', skate park, and foreshore playground)
	5718089	
	Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Yes – many users present during audit (during pandemic). Known popular open space destination, particularly with respect to beaches and foreshore walks.
2.	Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	Yes. However, equipment is showing signs of aging, as is pathway infrastructure.
		FORESHORE PLAY SPACE: - Swings (double bay with one basket seat, one toddler, and one standard seat). - Chin-up bars - Monkey bars - Climbing fort with small slide
		- Rocker
		ADULT EXERCISE AREA: - Angle bench - Seat pull-up - Chin-up bars - Parallel bars - Lie / bench pull - Upper body (pectoral) press
		SKATE PARK - Concrete 'bunker' style shelter - Rails - Blows - Ramps - More
		TEEN RANGER - Leap over (OUT OF ORDER – MISSING HANDLE) - Balancing bridge - Turning wheel - 3x balancing boards
		SCOUT HALL - Fire pit
3.	Are seats or picnic tables provided?	 10x picnic tables settings (KC standard rural picnic table) throughout parkland. No DDA-compliant furniture provided. 5x seats (KC standard 'rural' seat). Seating is limited – more required to meet expectations.
4.	elements?	No. Consideration should be given to prioritising accessible play opportunities and general accessibility within parkland.
5.	What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Combination of built (equipment) and nature / adventure play opportunities in bushland setting.
6.	Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Limited formalised off-street parking. No DDA-compliant parking or pathways.

7. What is the level of shade	Ample natural shade from established canopy shade trees throughout
provided?	parkland setting. No artificial shade structure to play spaces.
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes (x5)
9. Does the park have a name?	Yes – 'Taroona Park' to all entrance sentinel signage. Aging 'Apex Park' signage located within proximity of Scout Hall. Status / purpose of reference to Apex unknown. Possibly outdated and no longer relevant (TBC).
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Generally acceptable, but aging.
11. What other recreational facilities are associated with the park? If so name them.	Adult exercise, tennis (club) courts, lawn bowls (club), Scout Hall, skate park, community garden, dog exercise area, war memorial(s), boat ramp, beach.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Significantly large (relatively rare) open parkland space which functions well as a civic (gathering) space and foreshore recreational opportunities.
13. How is the park presented?	Reasonable, though clear opportunity to improve maintenance service level.
14. Are there any educational activities and storytelling opportunities?	Interpretative signage project may be considered in relation to native vegetation communities in parkland. Possible StoryWalk site. Significant to Traditional Custodians unknown – though, given costal location and views to Bruny Island and South Arm, Aboriginal values are likely to be found in the subject site.
15. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Develop pathway network (circuit), install DDA-compliant seating (directly adjacent to pathways), install picnic shelters, drinking fountains, upgrade playground infrastructure, more
16. Does the park have any paths?	Limited, steep gravel pathways showing significant signs of erosion and deterioration.
17. Is there open free space in this park or ball game sites?	Ample open space located at upper reaches of parkland, directly adjacent to community garden. However, potential conflict with designated dog exercise area need to be managed appropriately.
18. Is there adult exercise equipment?	Yes (as per list above).
19. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Large, centrally located, attractive open space. Special interest groups regularly engage Council regarding the park's management.
20. Does the park have a park sign?	Yes – large-format concrete sentinel sign installed at all perimeter vehicular entrances.
21. Does the park have public toilets?	Yes – public toilets located in (now dated) '60s block adjacent to Taroona Beach. Upgrades planned for: 2021/22.
22. Is this park accessible? What does it need to improve accessibility?	 Taroona Park does not meet accessibility standards or contemporary community expectations in relation to accessibility. The following is required: Install sealed pathways (with DDA-compliant gradients where feasible) Install DDA-compliant seating and picnic facilities Upgrade parking areas and install DDA-compliant parking bays.
23. Is there off street carparking, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide details.	 Off-street parking available adjacent to Taroona Beach foreshore playground, and adjacent to tennis courts / lawn bowls club. BBQ facilities (x3) and shelter are available at Taroona Beach foreshore parkland setting (though, dated and ready for upgrade). There are no equivalent elsewhere within parkland – consider rectifying by installing BBQ shelter adjacent to community garden / dog exercise area. 1 outdoor shower adjacent to public toilets.
24. Is there a maintenance schedule for this park?	Consider upgrading service level for maintenance in line with upgraded status to sub-regional public open space.
25. What actions are recorded on the annual play equipment assessment?	

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Adventure Bay (Hall)	Comments 15/1/20. 12:30pm. Sunny. Hot.		
Playground PID:			
7825398			
 Does the park look well used? If not why? 	No. No shade to play space – site significantly exposed to harsh solar conditions.		
Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	Climbing fort, rockers (x3), extensive variety of exercise equipment (x9), tennis court (Bowls Club nearby).		
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Picnic shelter with twin BBQ unit and three (x3) large timber picnic tables.		
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.		
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment) only.		
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Yes. Directly adjacent to off-street car parking to Hall.		
7. What is the level of shade provided?	No shade to play space (at all). Shade to BBQ facilities, and some shade provided to tennis court seating.		
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes (x4).		
9. Does the park have a name?	No signage present.		
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Reasonable.		
11. What other recreational facilities are associated with the park? If so name them.	Tennis court, half-court basketball (hoop missing), bowls club nearby, hall, local shops within walking distance.		
12. Does the park have any special features?	Central location within community.		
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable, though not legible from street (ie. increase visibility / street presence).		
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Shade to play space, upgrades as required over time, and installation o pathways to unite each area of the play space in order to improve accessibility.		
15. Does the park have any paths?	No.		
16. Is there open free space in this park or ball game sites?	Yes (adjacent to Hall & Blowing Club) – though, exposed site with no shade. Flat, would be ideal for ball play.		
17. Is there adult exercise equipment?	Yes (relatively new) – 9x elements.		
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Hall, gathering, events, etc. Principle play space for township of Adventure Bay and visitors to nearby caravan park.		
19. Does the park have a park sign?	No.		
20. Does the park have public toilets?	Yes (connected to Hall building).		
21. Is this park accessible? What does it need to improve accessibility?	No. Accessible equipment and supporting pathways required to improve accessibility.		
22. Is there a carpark, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide details.	Off-street carpark, BBQ shelter, picnic tables provided.		

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Alonnah (Oval), Bruny	Comments
Island	15/1/20. 10:30am. Sunny.
PID: 2987523	
Does the park look well used? If not why?	Yes. Graffiti present to skate bowl. Spoke with Adam (Bruny Island Works Depot) whilst on-site, and he confirmed the skatepark is heavily used by local school children after school.
Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	Skate park and oval only.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	No. Dilapidated cricket club building adjacent skate bowl.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (skate bowl) and open space associated with oval.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Yes, from informal off-street carpark. However, street frontage is poor giving rise to low passive surveillance of the site.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Limited natural shade from adjacent canopy shade trees.
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes (x1).
9. Does the park have a name?	No signage present.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Good, however surroundings are in poor condition.
11. What other recreational facilities are associated with the park? If so name them.	Hall, cricket club, school adjacent, town centre.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Proximity to cemetery.
13. How is the park presented?	Reasonable. However, surroundings and supporting infrastructure should be reviewed.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	More shade to play spaces, variety of play elements – ie. ball court facilities, etc.
15. Does the park have any paths?	Gravel pathways only.
16. Is there open free space in this park or ball game sites?	Yes (oval).
17. Is there adult exercise equipment?	NO.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Central gathering and recreational facility for South Bruny Island.
19. Does the park have a park sign?	NO.
20. Does the park have public toilets?	Hall toilet (accessed from portico).
21. Is this park accessible? What does it need to improve accessibility?	No. Upgrades required to meet standards and community expectations.
22. Is there a carpark, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide details.	Informal off-street parking, no BBQ, no freestanding shelter (Hall portico only).

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Ashton Denehey Memorial Park	Comments 24/1/20. Overcast. Windy.	
PID: 2927766 (Crown Land)		
Does the park look well used? If not why?	Yes. Several users present during audit.	
Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	Yes: flying fox (dual), climbing structure, swings (double bay with two standard and one basket seat), xylophone, drums, table tennis.	
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes (x4 seats).	
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.	
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment), though beach is within close proximity to play space – though, not visible from play space.	
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	On-street carparking provided (ample) within proximity to the play space; however, given the road configuration and lack of roadside footpath there is no safe pedestrian (defined) access to the play space.	
7. What is the level of shade provided?	No shade provided to play space. Canopy trees planted (though not yet developed enough to provide adequate shade).	
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes (x1) – more in vicinity of play space.	
9. Does the park have a name?	Yes (Ashton Denehey Memorial Playground)	
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	New. Recently installed.	
11. What other recreational facilities are associated with the park? If so name them.	Hall, oval, beach, track, toddler play space (adjacent).	
12. Does the park have any special features?	Memorial to Ashton Denehey.	
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable. Pathway access within play space (gravel).	
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Shelter / shade, reconfigure relationship with toddler playground and vehicular access to oval precinct in order to reduce potential for conflicts between pedestrians and vehicles.	
15. Does the park have any paths?	Yes (gravel) internal pathways.	
16. Is there open free space in this park or ball game sites?	Oval adjacent to play space.	
17. Is there adult exercise equipment?	Yes (x1 'Ex Bench')	
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Memorial to respected community member.	
19. Does the park have a park sign?	Yes. See comments above. Oversized in relation to site.	
20. Does the park have public toilets?	Public toilets available to foreshore reserve (within approx. 200m of play space) and are scheduled for upgrades in 2024/25 under the updated KC Public Toilet Strategy.	
21. Is this park accessible? What does it need to improve accessibility?	To a limited extent. Seating provided is missing armrests and is not located directly adjacent to pathways (ie. offset within turf areas).	
22. Is there a carpark, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide details.	On-street parking, BBQs in foreshore reserve, shelters in foreshore reserve, picnic tables in foreshore reserve.	

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Blackmans Bay Foreshore Playground	Comments 3/4/20. Overcast. Pandemic.
PID: CT 198163/1	
Does the park look well used? If not why?	Yes – deep scuffing to bark chip soft fall.
Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	0 – 8 (only). Free play to beach, dune, and foreshore parkland. Twin slide, hanging see-saw, swings (single bay) one standard and one toddler seat), rocker, digger.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes – seat x1, picnic table x1.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Combination of built (equipment) and nature play (beachside setting)
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Yes – although, links missing from existing pathways to play space.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	No shade to play space. Picnic shelter provides shade to picnic table (only).
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes – x2.
9. Does the park have a name?	No signage installed.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Reasonable – though, some signs of surface finish deterioration. Consider maintenance (short term), and possible replacement (long term).
11. What other recreational facilities are associated with the park? If so name them.	Blackmans Bay beach and foreshore parkland promenade.
12. Does the park have any special features?	As above, and close proximity to public toilets (scheduled for possible upgrades 2020/21).
13. How is the park presented?	Poor – significant drainage (water logging and soft fall issues).
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Renew soft fall (with certified sand), replace timber edging, rehabilitate dune and additional seating.
15. Does the park have any paths?	Promenade pathways only.
16. Is there open free space in this park or ball game sites?	Yes – beach and foreshore parkland.
17. Is there adult exercise equipment?	No.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Popular passive recreation destination. Highly visible in landscape setting.
19. Does the park have a park sign?	No placemaking signage installed.
20. Does the park have public toilets?	Yes – directly adjacent.
21. Is this park accessible? What does it need to improve accessibility?	No. Additional pathways, inclusive play equipment.
22. Is there a carpark, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide details.	Off-street carparking provided to Ocean Esplanade, bbq and shelter installed with picnic table.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Blackmans Bay Hall (incl.	Comments
skatepark and Wells Parade Park)	3/4/20. Sunny. Pandemic.
PID: 3209344	
Does the park look well used? If not why?	Yes. Known popular destination for recreation and play.
2. Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	Yes – climbing nets, climbing fort, see-saw, skatepark, sand play, small climbing fort with small slide.
Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes – seats x8, picnic tables x2.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment and skate ramps) only.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Yes – though, pathways need upgrading to include connection from adjacent streetscape footpaths through play space.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Picnic shelter to Wells Parade Park. No other shade – ie. no shade to play spaces.
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes – x4.
9. Does the park have a name?	Yes – though, confusing. Wells Parade Park placemaking bollard signage installed. Hall with separate signage. Skatepark with separate. Need coordinated signage plan for precinct.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Newly installed play equipment to Wells Parade Park, some deterioration to skate facilities.
11. What other recreational facilities are associated with the park? If so name them.	Foreshore play space adjacent, promenade and foreshore parkland setting.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Skatepark, Hall.
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Pathways to skatepark area, install directional signage between variou play spaces (within precinct).
15. Does the park have any paths?	Yes – combination of concrete and gravel pathways (some connection missing).
16. Is there open free space in this park or ball game sites?	Limited.
17. Is there adult exercise equipment?	No.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	District level community facility, with regular events and activities connected to Hall.
19. Does the park have a park sign?	Wells Parade Park bollard signs. Coordinate signage.
20. Does the park have public toilets?	Public toilets located to foreshore.
21. Is this park accessible? What does it need to improve accessibility?	Limited accessibility. Verge pathway connections required.
22. Is there a carpark, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide details.	Off-street carpark, newly installed bbq shelter to Wells Parade Park including picnic facilities.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Christopher Johnson Memorial Park PID: Crown Land (Crown Lease)	Comments
	21/4/20. Partly cloudy. Pandemic.
Does the park look well used? If not why?	Yes. Several users present during audit. Known popular destination for dog walkers, hikers, and others. Deep scuffing to soft fall zone to swings, indicating heaving use of this facility.
2. Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	Limited opportunities for toddlers (1x swing set only) – though, open area for free play appeals to wide age range.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes (x7 picnic table settings, including x4 under shelter).
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Combination of built (limited equipment and maintained open turf area) and adventure / nature play in bushland setting.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Off-street carparking directly adjacent – however, no disabled parking or pathways in place. Universal access is, therefore, limited.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Good level of shade provided by canopy shade trees located to perimeter of site and BBA shelter.
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes (x5)
9. Does the park have a name?	Yes. Christopher Johnson Memorial Park. Opportunity to upgrade placemaking signage.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Timber swings (single bay with one standard and one toddler seat). End-of-life – replace / remove.
11. What other recreational facilities are associated with the park? If so name them.	Boat shed, public toilets (recently upgraded roof), pedestrian bridge over Brown River connection to Kingston Beach, dog exercise area (Tyndall Beach), walking distance to several other recreational facilitie in Kingston Beach.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Relatively large open turf area (space) for flexible, informal use. Bushland setting. Close proximity to Brown River and Tyndall Beach.
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable – though, great potential for increased play / recreational value through whole-of-park upgrade project.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Develop Landscape Plan for whole-of-park, including developed network of universally accessible pathways (circuit), additional seating refurbished / replaced BBQ shelter, new play equipment, more.
15. Does the park have any paths?	No. Concrete pathway from footbridge leads to public toilet block.
16. Is there open free space in this park or ball game sites?	Yes. Ample.
17. Is there adult exercise equipment?	No – facilities available in nearby Rotary Centennial Park in Balmoral Road.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Known popular destination. Memorial to Christopher Johnson.
19. Does the park have a park sign?	Yes. Older style timber sign in-situ.
20. Does the park have public toilets?	Yes (ca. 1960s sandstone blockwork) – upgrades to roof recently undertaken.
21. Is this park accessible? What does it need to improve accessibility?	Limited. Disability parking and pathways required. DDA-compliant furniture (including DDA-compliant picnic tables) should be considered
22. Is there a carpark, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide details.	Off-street carpark directly adjacent (gravel), dated Apex BBQ shelter (requires review of asset status), single BBQ under small timber frame shelter (review, with a view to removing / consolidating facilities).

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Gordon Recreation Reserve	Comments 10/1/20. 9:30am. Overcast. Light wind.
PID:	
Crown Land (adj. 5778954)	
1. Does the park look well used? If	Appears well-used. Multi-use of equipment and creative play visible.
not why?	BBQ in use during audit.
2. Is there a variety of play	No. Equipment for young users only. Swings (single bay with one
opportunities for young and older children?	standard and one toddlers' seat). Double rocker. Adult exercise equipment installed adjacent to BBQ shelter.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes (2x picnic tables, 1x seat, 1x BBQ shelter, 1x twin bbq unit).
4. Are there any accessible play	No.
elements?	
5. What play value is in the park	Combination of built (equipment) and nature play (to foreshore setting
both built and natural?	with vegetation and dunes).
6. Is the play space able to be	Yes. Gravel pathway from off-street carparking connecting to play
accessed easily?	space and BBQ shelter.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Shade to BBQ shelter only.
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes (x2 + more in vicinity)
9. Does the park have a name?	Road signage only ('Gordon Recreation Reserve').
10. What is the status of the play	Swings = reasonable. Double-rocker (see-saw) = acceptable. Adult
equipment?	exercise = acceptable.
11. What other recreational	Adult exercise, BBQ facilities, book exchange, public toilets, bus stop,
facilities are associated with the	camping ground, foreshore landscape and views to Bruny Island.
park? If so name them.	Gordon Jetty within proximity.
12. Does the park have any special	Attractive prospect over D'Entrecasteaux Channel, beach / foreshore
features?	offering nature play opportunities.
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Additional play elements. Perhaps climbing net.
	Gravel pathway (described above) – requires weeding.
15. Does the park have any paths?16. Is there open free space in this	Yes – oval and cricket pitch adjacent to play space, offering open turf
park or ball game sites?	area for free plan.
17. Is there adult exercise	Yes (described above) – single station with three 'exercise activities'.
equipment?	The state of the s
18. Does this park have a special	Site of the historic township of Gordon, which was completely
role in the community?	destroyed by the 1967 bushfire event.
19. Does the park have a park sign?	Road signage, welcome signage located adjacent to public toilets. No
	signage relating directly to the play space.
20. Does the park have public toilets?	Yes. Upgraded ca. 2010. Good condition. Well-used.
21. Is this park accessible? What	Formed, concrete pathways connecting all main play space facilities.
does it need to improve	
accessibility?	
22. Is there a carpark, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide	Off-street carparking, BBQ shelter, and (multiple) picnic tables available.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Kettering (Hall, skatepark,	Comments
adult exercise)	10/1/20. Overcast. Light rain. Breeze. Warm.
PID: 1495420	
Does the park look well used? If not why?	Little sign of active / heavy use (no scuffing to soft fall).
Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	Yes. Play equipment (poor condition) + skate park + adult exercise equipment within precinct + large area of open turf (east of oval) for free play activities. Swings (single bay with one standard and one toddler seat), small slide and one rocker.
Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes (4x picnic tables, 2x seats).
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment), large open spaces, recreational facilities (oval), tennis courts, skate park, bushland setting (north of oval). Yes (from off-street parking adjacent), though fencing in poor condition
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	(since rectified in accordance with Urban Design recommendations).
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Shelter to BBQ and picnic area (only). No shade or shelter to play spaces.
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes (x4).
9. Does the park have a name?	Yes (Kettering Oval and Hall). No signage present to play space.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Relatively poor. Soft fall deteriorating. Ad-hoc fencing and furniture within play space.
11. What other recreational facilities are associated with the park? If so name them.	Oval, tennis courts, hall, cricket clubhouse, bushland track, skate park, open lawn areas.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Adjacent to marina, central village location.
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable, though uninspiring. Fencing in poor condition. Graffiti present to skate park.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Plant shade trees and other vegetation, re-design and re-build play space.
15. Does the park have any paths?	Yes (network of gravel pathways).
16. Is there open free space in this park or ball game sites?	Yes (large, attractive, open turf areas).
17. Is there adult exercise equipment?	Yes (including 6 individual elements).
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Hall. Principle open space for Kettering and surrounds.
19. Does the park have a park sign?	Roadside only.
20. Does the park have public toilets?	Yes (Hall). Disabled access upgrades scheduled for 2020/21 under revised KC Public Toilet Strategy.
21. Is this park accessible? What does it need to improve accessibility?	Accessible play equipment, DDA-compliant seating to pathways.
22. Is there a carpark, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide details.	Large BBQ shelter (4x picnic tables, twin BBQ unit), small (disconnected) BBQ under awning directly adjacent to Hall building (consider decommissioning?), off-street carparking.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Kingston Beach Playground	Comments 31/3/20. Overcast. Pandemic.
PID:	
Crown Land (Road Casement) Does the park look well used? If not why?	Yes – popular, central location with iconic coastal views.
not why? 2. Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	2 pieces of equipment (only), however coastal (beach) setting adds significant values of the play space. Equipment: 1x climbing net, 1x double bay swing (one standard and one toddler in each bay).
Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes – to foreshore promenade (ample).
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No – natural sand soft fall to beach. Stairway access, with some informal steps formed into turf at the top of the stairway creates barriers to users with reduced mobility.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Successful combination of both built and natural values. Attractive play space with positive play outcomes.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Parking within close proximity, and foreshore promenade footpath also within close proximity. Though, no formed path to play space.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	No shade to play space. Shade provided to foreshore promenade.
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes (including recently installed recycling trial project).
9. Does the park have a name?	No.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Acceptable.
11. What other recreational facilities are associated with the park? If so name them.	Kingston Beach, foreshore promenade, dog exercise area (north), other coastal tracks nearby.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Play equipment integrated with nature play.
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Possible adult exercise equipment (installed to sand similar to play equipment) – simple chin-up bars, parallel bars and similar.
15. Does the park have any paths?16. Is there open free space in this park or ball game sites?	Foreshore promenade (only). Yes – beach.
17. Is there adult exercise equipment?	No. Nearest adult exercise equipment is located at Rotary Centennial Park, Kingston Beach.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Yes – beachfront, iconic coastal views, valued meeting and recreational asset.
19. Does the park have a park sign?20. Does the park have public toilets?	No. Regulatory only. Public toilets located within 270 of play space (north) – recently upgraded.
21. Is this park accessible? What does it need to improve accessibility?	No. Universal access (ramp) and pathways to play space (across sand). Options to be considered in detail.
22. Is there a carpark, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide details.	On-street carparking to Osborne Esplanade (limited). Several off-street parking facilities located within precinct (within 500m walking distance of play space). No BBQs. Picnic shelter located directly adjacent.

Framework Checklist

District

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Longley Recreation	Comments
Reserve	28/1/2020. Hot. Sunny.
PID:	
 5786241 Does the park look well used? If not why? 	Limited to no obvious signs of (heavy) usage. Some soft fall scuff (only)
Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	Swings (only), single bay with one standard and one toddler seat. Rubber mats to base of seats. 0 – 8 principally. Open turf provides flexible open space for free play. Possibly catering for up to 12-year o.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes. Multiple picnic table settings (x4).
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (swings) and nature play (adjacent river, large area of open turf for free play).
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Off-street carpark. No formed paths.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	No shade to play space. Limited canopy tree shade to turf area. Exposed site. Can be very hot on warm days, given valley floor location
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes (x3).
9. Does the park have a name?	No signage present.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Fair. Soft fall need maintenance and refurbishment (replenish bark chi and re-form edges)
11. What other recreational facilities are associated with the park? If so name them.	Nature play to North West Bay River, free play to open turf areas.
12. Does the park have any special features?	North West Bay River (nature play possibilities, exploration, adventure play). Known destination due to popularity of Longley Pub (day trippers, etc.).
13. How is the park presented?	Reasonable; however, weeds present (and obvious) throughout turf areas. Soft fall is poor.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Shelters to picnic table settings (shade), additional equipment, formed pathways throughout open parkland setting and connecting to streetscape / pub, BBQ facilities, upgraded swings and/or climbing.
15. Does the park have any paths?	No.
16. Is there open free space in this park or ball game sites?	Yes. Described above.
17. Is there adult exercise equipment?	No.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Longley Pub, North West Bay River, Longley Oval (nearby). Known destination for family and community gatherings.
19. Does the park have a park sign?	No.
20. Does the park have public toilets?	No. Toilets scheduled for installation (new facility) in 2021/2022 under revised KC Public Toilet Strategy
21. Is this park accessible? What does it need to improve accessibility?	No. Install formed pathways, seating, shade, and accessible play equipment.
22. Is there a carpark, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide details.	Off-street carpark, picnic settings (only), no bbq, no shade.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Rotary Centennial Park,	Comments
Ducks Playground PID: 5736607	31/3/20. Overcast. Pandemic.
1. Does the park look well used? If	Yes – obvious scuffing to bark chip soft fall. Data collected through
not why? 2. Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	counters (prev.) indicates heavy use. Climbing fort, rocker, swings (single bay with one standard and one toddler seat – one seat removed), button see-saw, spinning disc.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes (picnic tables x4 – 2 with roof, 2x seats).
Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment), with large open turf area for free play. Riverfront also offers some (limited) nature play opportunities.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?7. What is the level of shade provided?	Yes – ample on-street parking located within close proximity of play space. Although, no pathways connecting parking to play space. Limited (to no) shade to play space. Limited canopy shade to open turf area. Small shade structure (over bench seating) within play space.
8. Are there rubbish bins?9. Does the park have a name?	Yes (x5). Rotary Centennial Park, Ducks Playground.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Reasonable. As above + adult exercise equipment to northeast of play space (good condition).
11. What other recreational facilities are associated with the park? If so name them.	Riverfront location, relatively close proximity to Kingston Beach (attractive, popular precinct for visitors)
12. Does the park have any special features?	Large open turf area, possible nature play to riverfront (limited).
13. How is the park presented?	Reasonable. Turf areas are heavily weeded (likely due to population of resident ducks).
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Install a network of pathways throughout the parkland setting to help define zones, provide additional play value, and increase accessibility. Install pathway (roadside footpath) to front of parking bays with pathways connecting to play space. Install large BBQ shelter with communal table.
15. Does the park have any paths?	No formed pathways.
16. Is there open free space in this park or ball game sites?	Yes. Ample area for free play to open turf area.
17. Is there adult exercise equipment?	Yes (multi-station facility) located north of play equipment.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Popular play destination with young families and older residents who like to feed the park's resident ducks.
19. Does the park have a park sign?	Yes. Entrance signage installed to stone boulder. Signage also installed to swings. Both sigs branded with Rotary Club logo.
20. Does the park have public toilets?	No.
21. Is this park accessible? What does it need to improve accessibility?	Limited. Formed pathways and additional shade would significantly improve accessibility and also add play value to the parkland setting.
22. Is there a carpark, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide details.	Off-street carpark to Balmoral Rd, numerous picnic tables.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Silverwater Park	Comments
PID:	10/1/20. 11:40am. Slightly overcast. Light breeze.
3211436 + Crown Land	
Does the park look well used? If not why?	Well used. Known community activities occur adjacent to play space. Well maintained.
Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	Equipment for 0 – 12 (only), and large open turf areas elsewhere withir parkland setting provide areas for ball play, nature play, adventure play, etc (all ages).
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes (3x picnic tables with proximity, 1x seat directly adjacent to the play space). More seating and shelter is needed throughout the remainder of the parkland in order to expand the play value already present at the site.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Swings (single by with one standard and one toddler seat), one rocker (koala), and one spinning wheel.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	No. Play space is located on a rise within the parkland, is accessible via concrete pathway to the edge of the soft fall where the path terminates.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Shade structure to BBQ, canopy trees to lawn areas (good), no shade to play space.
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes (x5).
9. Does the park have a name?	Yes (Silverwater Park).
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Acceptable, though uninspiring. Community engagement underway.
11. What other recreational facilities are associated with the park? If so name them.	Open turf areas, beach and foreshore, views, bridge, creek, dune, pathway to jetty, goat track to Woodbridge School.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Memorial, community artwork, Doughboy Pizza on Friday nights during Summer season (very popular).
13. How is the park presented?	Well presented.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	More seating, upgraded BBQ facilities, relocate parking and vehicular movements, revitalise foreshore.
15. Does the park have any paths?	Concrete pathways from carpark to toilets, and to play space.
16. Is there open free space in this park or ball game sites?	Yes – open turf areas, beach and foreshore.
17. Is there adult exercise equipment?	No.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Well-used, principle open space and gathering space for Lower- Channel communities. Destination park for visitors to area.
19. Does the park have a park sign?	Yes (dated timber signage to Channel Hwy frontage).
20. Does the park have public toilets?	Yes, scheduled for upgrades in 2024/25 in accordance with updated KC Public Toilet Strategy.
21. Is this park accessible? What does it need to improve accessibility?	No. Accessible play equipment and appropriate soft fall, expanded network of pathways.
22. Is there a carpark, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide details.	Off-street carpark (gravel), dated BBQs and shelter, rural picnic tables. Complaints are recorded re. gravel to parking areas and access road.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Tinderbox Beach Reserve	Comments 21/1/20. Sunny. Cool breeze.
PID:	21/1/20. Suility. Cool breeze.
5737343 (Crown Land)	
Does the park look well used? If not why?	Yes. Users present during audit. Well-known, popular site.
Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	Swings (recently installed – single bay with one standard and one toddler seat), climbing fort, rocker + beach and foreshore areas for free / nature play.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes (5x picnic tables, 2x seats). BBQ facilities under shelter.
Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Combination of built (equipment) and nature play.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Car park adjacent (off-street). Co-location with Tinderbox Jetty. Relatively long drive to asceses site, with relatively few residents within walking distance of play space.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Little to no shade to play space. Shade to BBQ facilities.
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes (x3).
9. Does the park have a name?	Parks and Wildlife Service signage installed throughout site. No KC signage present.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	New (recently installed – with addition of swings Dec. 2019).
11. What other recreational facilities are associated with the park? If so name them.	Beach and nature play.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Marine Reserve.
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable (noting turf still re-establishing post equipment upgrades).
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Possible canopy shade cover to play space (note; significant wind loading at this site during winter and spring), increased buffer planting to dune edge to secure bank and add visual amenity.
15. Does the park have any paths?	Concrete path from disabled parking bay to back of beach (only).
16. Is there open free space in this park or ball game sites?	Small area of turf for free play. Beach also available for free play. Adequate, given site constraints.
17. Is there adult exercise equipment?	No.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Favourite Summer recreation destination for Greater Hobart region, given status of marine Reserve, jetty, and natural beauty.
19. Does the park have a park sign?	Parks and Wildlife signage (only). No signage relating directly to play space.
20. Does the park have public toilets?	Yes. Minor upgrades (only) under updated KC Public Toilet Strategy – no major repairs / upgrades scheduled.
21. Is this park accessible? What does it need to improve accessibility?	Play space is not considered accessible, as sand soft fall is not conducive to universal access. Recommend additional inclusive play elements and formed (soft fall) pathways.
22. Is there a carpark, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide details.	Off-street carpark (ample), BBQ shelter (with 2x picnic table settings, single BBQ). Feedback suggest BBQ facilities may be inadequate (in terms of number) on high-demand days, with queues forming.

Framework Checklist

Local Urban Park

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Taroona Hall Playground	COMMENTS 22+23/4/20. Sunny. Pandemic.
PID 5718089	
Does the park look well used? If not why?	Signs of (heavy) use indicated by deep scuffing to soft fall. Colocated with community day care centre to Hall, so regular, high-frequency, timetabled use (3 days per week (9am-12pm).
What are the features for younger children?	0 – 8 (play equipment only). Limited open space for free play. Limited garden areas for 'adventure' play. Community cottage may provide additional indoor play space during organised activities.
3. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
4. What is the play value of the park?	Built (equipment & limited garden areas) only.
5. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Fully fenced with child safe locks to all gates. Concrete pathways.
6. What is the level of shade provided?	Reasonable – natural shade provided by several large deciduous canopy shade trees within play space. No artificial shade to play space, with exception of rotunda picnic shelter.
7. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes. Timber seats (non-compliant), and KC standard 'rural' picnic tables, including toddler picnic setting (low).
8. Is there a rubbish bin?9. Does the park have a name?	Yes (1x landfill, 3x recycling) No. However, signage installed to 'Taroona Community Hall'. No
5. Boes the park have a hame:	signage relating specifically to the play space.
10. Are there natural play elements?	Reasonable, but aging. Built and installed in 1998 (22+ years old).
11. What is the condition of the play equipment? Itemise the elements.	 Play equipment includes: Climbing fort with three towers, boat, balancing beams, bridge, climbing net, small slide (x2), and hidey house, goal bars, fire pole, abacus, lookout Rocker Sea-saw Swing (with 1x std and 1x toddler seat) Spinning, standing wheel.
12. What age range is being catered for in this park?	0 – 8 (only).
13. Is there a special quality in this park?	Timber play equipment (of its time). Safe play space for young users.
14. How is the park presented?	Acceptable.
15. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Consider upgrading maintenance service level, upgrade equipment, coordinate fencing, install accessible play elements, upgrade picnic shelter, expand play space into adjacent turf area to provide additional flexible space for free play.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS	COMMENTS
Alamo Close Park	3/4/20. Partly cloudy. Pandemic.
PID	Met with Cr Midgley on-site (unplanned)
5721683	
Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Yes – deep scuffing to soft fall under swings (may also be a sign of poor maintenance).
What are the features for younger children?	Swings (single bay with one standard and one toddlers' seat) – only.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	No picnic facilities, one seat (only).
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment) and some nature play opportunities connected with large, established native trees.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Limited access via gravel pathways (showing signs of channelling and gushing after rain), some sections of pathway include stairs, reducing accessibility.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Reasonable shade from large, established native canopy shade trees.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	No.
9. Does the park have a name?	No.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Aging, deteriorating. Requires replacement.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	0 – 8 (only).
12. Does the park have any special features?	Adjacent to Sherburd Oval.
13. How is the park presented?	Poor. Requires attention / upgrading.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Pathways, nature play gardens (as per Burwood Park), climbing net, replacement swings with net seat, expanded soft fall zone (sand), picnic facilities (including shelter).
15. Does the park have any paths?	Gravel (as described above).
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Limited; however, located directly adjacent to Sherburd Oval with ample space for free play to oval when not in use for organised sporting activities.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Sherburd Oval, surrounding streetscapes.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Burwood Park	COMMENTS
	3/4/20. Cloudy. Pandemic.
PID 3328570	
 Does the park look well used? If not, why? 	Yes – scuffing to bark chip soft fall, attractive play space.
2. What are the features for younger children?	Swings (single bay w. two standard seats and one basket), climbing frame, nature play, drum, xylophone, totem poles (x2), rocker, spinning seat, stepping logs, balancing logs.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Picnic setting under shelter. Limited seating options otherwise.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Combination of built (equipment) and informal nature & adventure play in bushland setting.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Yes – pathway connections from verge footpaths.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Good combination of establish natural canopy shade and picnic shelter.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	Yes (x1).
9. Does the park have a name?	Yes – 'Burwood Park'.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Good.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	0 – 12 (only).
12. Does the park have any special features?	5x large, existing Eucalyptus trees and other remnant native vegetation, creating attractive nature and adventure play space.
13. How is the park presented?	Good. Flagship level 'local' play space. Consider documenting and profiling (via comms channels).
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	N/A – maintain successful planting and equipment scheme.
15. Does the park have any paths?	Yes – combination of concrete (limited) and gravel pathway loop through nature play area.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Very limited.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding streetscapes.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Campbell Street Reserve	COMMENTS
campben street neserve	2/4/20. Overcast. Pandemic.
PID 5728383	
 Does the park look well used? If not, why? 	Signs of some scuffing to soft fall under swings. Otherwise, limited signs of use.
What are the features for younger children?	Swings (single bay with one toddler and one standard seat), small (timber and plastic) climbing fort (only).
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Seat (x1) only.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Limited built (equipment) values, combined with limited (bush) natural values.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	No. missing footpath links, deteriorating gravel pathway through play space, sloping terrain (down from Campbell Street frontage).
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Reasonable level of shade from established (remnant) Eucalyptus stand to west of play space, meaning reasonable late afternoon shade.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	Yes (x1).
9. Does the park have a name?	No.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Poor. Aging. Requires replacement.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	0 – 8 (ONLY) – limited open space for free / ball play for older age groups.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Remnant Eucalyptus stand provides valuable landscape amenity to otherwise uninspiring play space.
13. How is the park presented?	Poor. Maintenance required (mowing of grass, removal of timber litter from base of trees).
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Install pathways to connect with existing pedestrian connections and roadside footpaths; replace play equipment, additional seating.
15. Does the park have any paths?	Deteriorating gravel pathway – needs replacing with network / circuit of accessible concrete pathways.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Limited space available amongst established trees (ie. no opportunities for ball play).
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding streetscapes and pedestrian connections.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Delta Avenue Reserve	COMMENTS 22/4/20. Sunny. Pandemic.
PID 5713974	
Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Little to no (obvious) sign of heavy use. No scuffing to soft fall areas, and no signs of visible 'pedestrian tracks' leading into play space from surrounding streetscapes.
2. What are the features for younger children?	Single bay swing (std seat), climbing and agility fort with small slide.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	No.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment) combined with bushland / suburban setting.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	No. No directional or placemaking signage. No pathways. Steep terrain. Narrow pedestrian walkways leading to play space.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Good. Natural shade provided by several large, established canopy shade trees.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	No.
9. Does the park have a name?	No signage installed.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Good condition. Some signs of movement to timber retaining wall surrounding play space.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	4 – 8 (only). No opportunities for informal ball play due to sloping site.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Bushland gully. Birdlife. Sheltered position.
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Install: pathways; signage; and seating.
15. Does the park have any paths?	No.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Limited.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding streets.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Donohoe Gardens Park	COMMENTS 31/3/20. Sunny. Pandemic.
	31/3/20. Sunny. Pandemic.
PID	
1616325 1. Does the park look well used? If not why?	No obvious sign of scuffing to bark chip soft fall.
What are the features for younger children?	Climbing (combo) fort – only, within raised timber edging to soft fall zone.
3. Are there any accessible play elements?	No. Raised timber edging creates barrier to entry.
4. What is the play value of the park?	Built only, with some limited open turf areas for informal ball play (uninspiring, unattractive).
5. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	One simple concrete footpath connecting play space to roadside footpaths.
6. What is the level of shade provided?	No shade. Exposed location (relatively high position, looking southeast).
7. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes (1x seat – only).
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	No.
9. Does the park have a name?	No. No signage present.
10. Are there natural play elements?	No.
11. What is the condition of the play equipment? Itemise the elements.	Deteriorating. Platforms to climbing fort: non-slip covering coming away from mild steel base. Sign of rust to steel base.
12. What age range is being catered for in this park?	0 – 8 only. However, not supported by all-of-family infrastructure.
13. Is there a special quality in this park?	Iconic views to River Derwent and North Bruny Island.
14. How is the park presented?	Poor. Timber edging to play space soft fall deteriorating.
15. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Pathway circuit network, canopy shade tree planting, picnic shelter, upgrade / repair / replace play equipment.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes. Exposed area of turf, no shade.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding residential streetscapes.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Foley Road Reserve	COMMENTS 2/4/20. Overcast. Pandemic.
PID 2235022	
Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Unknown. No visible signs of heavy use.
2. What are the features for younger children?	Open turf area (only) for free play. Sloping terrain restricts ball play opportunities.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	No.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	'Natural' only (open turf).
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	No. Missing pathways links.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	None.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	No.
9. Does the park have a name?	No.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	N/A
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	All ages.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Attractive vistas / views to Kingston Beach and River Derwent.
13. How is the park presented?	Reasonable.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Pathways, seating, shade.
15. Does the park have any paths?	No.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes. Ample.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding residential streetscapes.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Freesia Crescent Reserve	COMMENTS
	9/4/20. Sunny. Pandemic.
PID 1874164	
 Does the park look well used? If not, why? 	Unknown. No obvious signs of (heaving) use. Clear of rubbish, debris, generally ok condition.
What are the features for younger children?	N/A – open space only (for free play).
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	No.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Remnant established trees and open turf areas for free play.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	No – pathway connections missing.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Good natural shade from established shade trees, located to centre of space, with good height and canopy spread.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	No.
9. Does the park have a name?	No.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	N/A – unembellished.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	All ages (undefined)
12. Does the park have any special features?	Elevated position, prospect, views of agricultural surroundings.
13. How is the park presented?	Reasonable, given state of embellishment.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Install pathways (circuit), and seating.
15. Does the park have any paths?	No (see comments to Q. 14 above).
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding streetscapes.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Greenhill Park	COMMENTS 3/4/20. Sunny. Pandemic.
PID 2296730	
Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Yes – clear signs of scuffing to soft fall.
What are the features for younger children?	Swings, see-saw, swinging pin, hammock, balancing and climbing fort.
Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Picnic table x1, seats x3.
Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (play equipment and free play to open turf) only.
Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Yes – pathways connections established to surrounding streetscape footpaths.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	No shade to play spaces.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	Yes - x1.
9. Does the park have a name?	Yes – bollard signage installed to park entrances.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Acceptable / good condition.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	All ages.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Attractive views to kunanyi / Mt Wellington.
13. How is the park presented?	Well presented.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Install picnic shelter, update furniture, review soft fall (consider certified sad to prevent blow off), replace soft fall edging (timber) with concrete quick kerb (or similar).
15. Does the park have any paths?	Yes. Concrete pathway network installed.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes – open turf area for free play.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding streetscapes.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Louise Hinsby Reserve	COMMENTS
Louise Hillsby Reserve	21/4/20. Overcast. Pandemic.
PID 5716470	
Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Unknown. Freshly mown. No obvious signs of heavy use. Site clear of debris, with exception of one private vehicle illegally parked within reserve.
2. What are the features for younger children?	Open turf area for free play and informal ball play.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	No.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (cultivated open space) – only.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Limited. No verge footpath directly adjacent to subject site, and no internal pathways.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	No shade (one large canopy shade tree situated within adjacent private property provides amenity but no shade as it is located south of subject site).
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	No.
9. Does the park have a name?	'Louise Hinsby Reserve', though no signage installed. Confusion amongst local community as to status of lot, and some informal (often illegal) use of the site for short-term parking, dumping of materials, more).
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	N/A.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	All ages.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Subject site donated to community by the late Louise Hinsby. File note from 1989 indicates current status of the subject site (as open space for children's play) was resolved in 1980. Originally bequeathed for 'community purposes' (as RSL club rooms) in 1950 by the late L. Hinsby.
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable (given level of service). Relatively dense suburban setting.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Control unlawful use / vehicular access to site: install line of bollards offset 1.5m from back of kerb, with steel chain between bollards at driveway crossover to allow maintenance access to site. Install placemaking signage, including information about site history, etc.
15. Does the park have any paths?	No. Informal pedestrian connection to Hinsby Road (very narrow: approx. 1m or less).
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes. Ample.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding streetscapes.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Interest from Taroona Community Association. Coordinate any proposed works with Association.

Framework Checklist

	PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Maranoa Heights	COMMENTS
	Playground	3/4/20. Sunny. Pandemic.
	PID 7710785	
1.	Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Unknown.
2.	What are the features for younger children?	Climbing fort with small slide, climbing net (only) – within fully fenced play space located within larger open space reserve.
3.	Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Seats (x2) – only.
	Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
	What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment) and relatively large area of open space for free play (including ball play).
6.	Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	No. Pathway connections missing.
7.	What is the level of shade provided?	Canopy shade trees (only) adjacent to play space (but at some distance), meaning shade to play area is limited.
8.	Is there a rubbish bin?	Yes (x1).
9.	Does the park have a name?	No.
10.	. What is the status of the play equipment?	Acceptable.
11.	. What age range is being catered to by this park?	0 – 8 (only), with open space adjacent offering limited play opportunities to older age groups.
12.	. Does the park have any special features?	Large, connect open space reserve within 'native' landscape setting (remnant tree planting, etc), elevated position atop ridge provides attractive prospects south to North West Bay and northwest toward kunanyi/Mt Wellington.
13.	. How is the park presented?	Reasonable, though uninspiring, and uninviting.
14.	. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Install large, communal picnic shelter within open space reserve, instal additional pathways to expand on current network, additional play equipment within expanded soft fall zone.
15.	. Does the park have any paths?	Pathways within open space reserve, though no pathway connections to play space.
	. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes – ample provided within surrounding open space reserve (including opportunities for dog exercise).
17.	. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Maranoa Reserve, dog exercise, Kingston Neighbourhood House.
18.	. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Adjacent to Kingston Neighbourhood House and local shops (Hawthorne Drive Store).

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Mayfield Park	COMMENTS 3/4/20. Sunny. Pandemic.
PID 2758827	5/4/20. Sullity. Partuellic.
Does the park look well used? If not, why?	No – limited signs of scuffing to gravel paths, signs of grass regrowth to soft fall area indicate low levels of usage.
2. What are the features for younger children?	Small climbing fort, swings (single seat only), rocker, abacus.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	No. Seat x1.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (play equipment) only.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Relatively easy access from adjacent streetscape.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Acceptable shade provide by adjacent shade tree plantings.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	No.
9. Does the park have a name?	Yes – Mayfield Park. Signage installed (dated).
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Deteriorating / aging.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	0 – 8 (only)
12. Does the park have any special features?	Elevated position offering attractive views to Peter Murrell Reserve.
13. How is the park presented?	Reasonable.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Redesign as nature play space including large boulder (wall) to retain bank and create larger area for play.
15. Does the park have any paths?	Gravel pathway connecting from concrete footpath to play space.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Limited, owing to relatively steep (slope) topography.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding streetscapes.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Mirramar Park Reserve	COMMENTS 31/3/20. Partly cloudy. Pandemic.
PID 2758093	
Does the park look well used? If not why?	No signs of scuffing to soft fall – weeds establishing / regrowth of grass within bark chip, indicates low levels of use.
2. What are the features for younger children?	Swings (single bay with one standard and one toddler seat),
3. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
4. What is the play value of the park?	Built (equipment) + open space and bushland setting.
5. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	No. Steep terrain, with steeply sloping share ways and informal turf access pathways from streets down into play space and parkland.
6. What is the level of shade provided?	No shade to play space. Canopy shade cover to parkland setting.
7. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Picnic table under aging, deteriorating picnic shelter (decommission).
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	No.
9. Does the park have a name?	No.
10. Are there natural play elements?	Bushland setting, steep banks to valley sides provide nature play opportunities. Gate to cliff base not fit for purpose (service request submitted). Sinkhole observed in close proximity to stormwater and sewage pit covers (service request submitted).
11. What is the condition of the play equipment? Itemise the elements.	Reasonable. Additional, non-compliant equipment present within soft fall area under audit (service request submitted).
12. What age range is being catered for in this park?	0 – 12 (only).
13. Is there a special quality in this park?	Bushland gully setting.
14. How is the park presented?	Poor.
15. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Decommission existing, aging picnic shelter & replace, maintain bark chip within soft fall zone, replace existing swings with basket swing (for more flexible use / play value), install directional and placemaking signage, install formalised pathways from existing roadside footpath to play space and picnic facilities.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes – bushland gully adjacent.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding streetscapes – with informal pedestrian access to River Derwent foreshore.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Mount Royal Park	COMMENTS Partly cloudy. Pandemic.
PID 7339672	
Does the park look well used? If not why?	No sign of obvious scuffing to bark chip soft fall. Faeces deposited within soft fall zone (likely wildlife, rather than domestic pets).
What are the features for younger children?	Sea-saw, small slide, swings (single bay with one toddler and one standard seat, middle seat removed, third rubber soft fall pad in-situ), 2x rockers, yarning circle.
3. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
4. What is the play value of the park?	Built (equipment) and large area of open turf for free play.
5. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	No. Limited formed pathways, none connecting to play space. Steep terrain.
6. What is the level of shade provided?	No shade.
7. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Picnic tables (x2). No other seating within park.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?9. Does the park have a name?	Yes (x1). Mount Royal Park (placemaking signage installed to three entrances) – bollard format.
10. Are there natural play elements?	Stones to yarning circle.
11. What is the condition of the play equipment? Itemise the elements.	Reasonable. As above. Bark chip soft fall – edging deteriorating.
12. What age range is being catered for in this park?	0-8 (ONLY). Ball games possible within open turf areas $(8-12)$, however, steep terrain limits usability.
13. Is there a special quality in this park?	Iconic views to kunanyi/Mt Wellington, iconic views to Kingston Beach, mural to northwest boundary fence.
14. How is the park presented?	Desolate. Uninspiring. Exposed.
15. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Network of connected pathways, picnic shelter, shade tree planting, possible fenced dog exercise area (defined and connected by pathways), more in consult with local interest group.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes – open turf area for free play (though exposed, no shade)
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding suburban streetscapes.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Active community stakeholder interest group (previous projects include installation of interpretative signage, picnic table, umbrella holes, and Yarning Circle.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Nolan Crescent Reserve	COMMENTS
	2/48/20. Light rain. Pandemic.
PID 2758296 / 2758325	
Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Yes – visible scuffing to bark chip soft fall.
2. What are the features for younger children?	Climbing combo fort, small slide, 2x rockers, swings (single bay with one standard and one toddlers' seat).
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes (picnic tables x1, and seat x1).
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Combination of built (equipment) and open turf area for free play.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Yes. Pathways connected to surrounding roadside footpaths.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Some canopy shade to both play space and open turf areas (deciduous tree planting, approx. 10 years old).
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	Yes (x1).
9. Does the park have a name?	No.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Acceptable.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	0 – 8 (play space), 8-15 (open turf area).
12. Does the park have any special features?	Park-like setting / atmosphere, which is rare in Kingborough. Good quality landscape amenity which should be maintained and enhanced over time as required.
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Upgrade swings, additional seating, picnic shelter.
15. Does the park have any paths?	Yes. Concrete pathways connected to surrounding roadside footpaths (rare in Kingborough's parks). Signs of bar ship blow-off and edge creep in places. Recommend maintenance to re-establish full width of pathway.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes – open turf area for free play. Tree planting and mass planting to perimeter adds to landscape amenity. Attractive space.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding suburban streetscapes.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

	PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Sirius Park	COMMENTS
		3/4/20. Sunny. Pandemic.
	PID	
1	2758819 Does the park look well used? If	No. Unembellished.
1.	not, why?	No. Offeribenistied.
2.	What are the features for younger children?	Relatively large area of open turf for free play.
3.	Are seats or picnic tables provided?	No.
4.	Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5.	What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Open turf area only.
6.	Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Concrete footpath connections to southern streetscape frontage. No pathway connections into open turf area.
7.	What is the level of shade provided?	Acceptable shade level provided by established street tree plantings and shade tree planting within subject site.
8.	Is there a rubbish bin?	No.
9.	Does the park have a name?	Yes. Signage installed (dated).
10	. What is the status of the play equipment?	N/A
11	. What age range is being catered to by this park?	All ages.
12	. Does the park have any special features?	Open turf area, elevated position.
13	. How is the park presented?	Acceptable.
14	. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Seating and pathways.
15	. Does the park have any paths?	No.
16	. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes – ample.
17	. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding streetscapes.
18	. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Suncoast Drive Reserve	COMMENTS
	3/4/20. Partly cloudy. Pandemic.
PID	
2758894 1. Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Unknown.
What are the features for younger children?	Limited – open turf area for free play only.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	No.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built – open space for free play only (no natural / bushland features – ie. artificial landscape setting).
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	No – through pathways missing.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Limited – some shade trees located to perimeter of open space.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	No.
9. Does the park have a name?	No.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	N/A
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	All ages (though of limited value, given largely unembellished condition).
12. Does the park have any special features?	Large space for free play (including ball play, informal run about space, more). Suspect (intensive) use by dog walkers.
13. How is the park presented?	Reasonable (turf in reasonable condition at time of inspection)
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Install pathway circuit / network (to increase accessibility) and seating (to encourage longer stays). Consider installing adult exercise equipment.
15. Does the park have any paths?	No.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes. Ample.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding streetscapes.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Thornbill Street Reserve	COMMENTS 3/4/20. Sunny. Pandemic.
PID 2940290	3, 7, 20. 3d.my. 1 d.ndc.me.
 Does the park look well used? If not, why? 	Well-loved, well-maintained, attractive pocket park / play space.
2. What are the features for younger children?	Combo climbing fort, swings (single bay with one standard and one toddler seat), hopping rocks, nature (garden) play.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Seats (x2) – only. No picnic facilities.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment) and nature (garden) play.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Yes – internal pathways connected to verge footpaths.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Shade tree planting (adequate) only. No shade structure to play space.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	No.
9. Does the park have a name?	No.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Acceptable to good.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	0 – 8 (only).
12. Does the park have any special features?	Nature play garden. Attractive, and in good order.
13. How is the park presented?	Presented well. Possible flagship play space.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Increase regular maintenance of timber elements within nature play garden, etc. to ensure longevity and safety.
15. Does the park have any paths?	Internal pathways (includes concrete footpath, timber bridge, and some gravel sections). Pathways do not form connected circuit.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Limited. Turf patch for picnic and similar.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding streetscapes.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

	PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Willowbend Park	COMMENTS
		9/4/20. Sunny. Pandemic.
	PID 1835958	
1.	Does the park look well used? If not, why?	No. Steep terrain (possibly restricting access to site for some users), relatively narrow footpath which terminates at edge soft fall zone.
2.	What are the features for younger children?	Swings (single bay with one standard and one toddler seat), rocker, spinning pole.
3.	Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Picnic table setting (only), sitting relatively low in terrain.
4.	Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5.	What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment), with nature / adventure play opportunities to garden area surrounding play space. Planting appears well established and in relatively good conditions. Signs of tampering to vegetation (most likely from owners of neighbouring dwellings – given specific locations in relation to west facing windows of adjacent dwellings.
6.	Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	No. Relatively steep terrain with relatively narrow concrete footpath that terminates mid-space.
7.	What is the level of shade provided?	Little to none.
8.	Is there a rubbish bin?	No.
9.	Does the park have a name?	No signage installed.
10.	What is the status of the play equipment?	Reasonable, but aging.
11.	What age range is being catered to by this park?	3 – 8 (only).
12.	Does the park have any special features?	Views to southeast, significant noise levels from traffic to adjacent Huon Hwy.
13.	How is the park presented?	Tired, poor maintenance. Requires weeding (urgently).
14.	What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Increased maintenance of established vegetation and associated garden beds, terraced soft fall zone (large, sandstone boulders, for example) to create level circulation space adjacent to equipment. Alternatively, consider decommissioning.
15.	Does the park have any paths?	Yes (as described above) – narrow and incomplete.
16.	Is there open free space in this park?	Limited, given relatively small size of space.
17.	Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Surrounding streetscapes.
18.	Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Adventure Bay Quiet Corner (Opposite 670 Adventure Bay Road)	COMMENTS 15/1/20. 11am. Sunny.
PID Crown Land	
Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Yes. Prominent, attractive location directly adjacent to Adventure Bay Beach.
What are the features for younger children?	Swings (only) – single bay with one standard and one toddler seat. Green and purple colour palette.
Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Hardwood timber picnic tables located nearby. Appear custom, possibly supplied / manufactured by local interest group, possibly donated.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment), natural (significant nature play opportunities connected with beach).
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Yes, from adjacent off-street carpark. No formed pathways to play space. Informal gravel / sand tracks only.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Canopy shade tree planting located directly adjacent to play space (large, established Eucalyptus). However, play space and picnic setting exposed to full sun.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	Yes (x1).
9. Does the park have a name?	No directional or placemaking signage to play space; however, there is interpretative signage relating to natural features and history of area installed by Parks and Wildlife Tasmania.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Acceptable, though limited.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	0 – 8 years (only) + nature play.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Beach nearby, coastal landscape and scenery. Attractive (destination) location.
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Additional equipment (diggers and sand soft fall), more seating, shade / shelter.
15. Does the park have any paths?	Informal gravel pathway behind dune.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes – coastal landscape.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Beach adjacent and back of dune open space.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown. Site history presented on panels by Parks and Wildlife.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Alonnah Foreshore	COMMENTS 15/1/20. 10am. Sunny.
Reserve	13/1/20. 10am. 3umy.
PID Crown Land / road casement	
 Does the park look well used? If not, why? 	Not clear. Well maintained and clean. Little to no signs of play visible (ie. no soft fall scuffing, etc.).
What are the features for younger children?	Swings (single bay, with one standard and one toddler seat), small slide, open turf area for free play.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	2x picnic settings and 4x benches located under picnic shelter.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment) only. Fully fenced, including gate access direct to beach from behind shelter.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Yes. Some (limited) off-street parking located directly adjacent to Bruny Island Main Road. Child-proof gate to south end of play space.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	BBQ shelter (only). No natural shade provided within play space. Critical, given exposed coastal location.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	Yes (x1).
9. Does the park have a name?	No placemaking or directional signage on-site.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Reasonably tired, dated, uninspiring.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	0 – 8 (Only). Underutilised.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Mural to back wall of BBQ shelter. No signage installed – unable to access info about the mural, date, etc.
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable. Clean and tidy.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Shade tree planting, screen planting to road frontage to give definition to play space (in order to make it more inviting, human scale).
15. Does the park have any paths?	No.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Public toilet facilities (recently installed) within 100m of play space. Located within Alonnah 'town centre', so easily accessible to locals and highly visible to visitors.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Central gathering space (given status and size of the BBQ shelter).

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Incana Road Reserve ('Incana Park')	COMMENTS 28/1/2020. Hot. Sunny.
PID 2971599	
Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Little to no obvious signs of active use. No users present during audit.
What are the features for younger children?	Sea-saw, spinning seat, basket swing, rocker, small slide, ball net / bucket (pole top).
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes (1x rural seat only).
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment) only. Some vegetation (trees) providing additional landscape amenity to play space. Fully (perimeter) fenced.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Yes. Formed concrete pathway connecting to verge footpath.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Very limited (from canopy shade tree planting only). No shade to play space. Shade from trees limited due to reduced canopy height and spread – will develop over time.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	Yes (x1).
9. Does the park have a name?	'Incana Park' bollard signs installed within park. Regulatory (Dogs Prohibited) signs installed to fence at entrance to park.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Reasonable.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	0-8 (only). Relatively small size of parkland setting limits free play options.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Good street frontage, good passive surveillance.
13. How is the park presented?	Well presented.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Picnic shelter (shade and picnic table setting).
15. Does the park have any paths?	Yes. As above.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes. Limited. Relatively small.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Streetscape.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Lennon Memorial Hall,	COMMENTS
Dennes Point (North Bruny)	15/1/20. Hot. Sunny.
PID 5054219	
1. Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Yes. Located directly adjacent to café facility, giving rise to (possible) semi-privatisation of play space – ie. may not appear as a public facility to all (may interpreted as for café patrons only).
2. What are the features for younger children?	Swings (single bay with one standard and one toddler seat), sculptures, edible garden.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Outdoor furniture to café (only). No public outdoor furniture installed within play space.
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment) combined with 'rambling' landscape features.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Gravel pathways (only), including one steep gravel ramp to play space from beach (below). Universal assess is, therefore, considered limited.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Shade to balcony of hall / café building and some canopy shade from trees within play space.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	No (0).
9. Does the park have a name?	No signage to play space. 'Lennon Memorial Hall' signage to façade of hall facing Bruny Island Main Road.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Fair. Limited sings of decay to timber swing frame. Bark chip soft fall with timber edging. Various sculptures throughout play space.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	0 – 6 (only).
12. Does the park have any special features?	Proximity / co-location with hall and café, bocce pitch (balls provided), and public art (x3), proximity to beach.
13. How is the park presented?	Semi-privatised. Little to no signs of maintenance.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Install directional / placemaking signage to play space, additional public seating, climbing net.
15. Does the park have any paths?	Gravel only. Rambling.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Limited, due to relatively confined / constrained site.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Café, hall, beach.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Community gathers, commercial enterprise.

Framework Checklist

	ARK NAME AND ADDRESS eslie Vale Oval	COMMENTS
L	esile vale Oval	28/1/20. Sunny. Hot. Humid.
PI	D	
	747226	
	oes the park look well used? If ot, why?	No obvious signs of heavy use.
	hat are the features for bunger children?	Swings (single bay, one standard and one toddler seat) and parallel bars (only).
	re seats or picnic tables rovided?	1x seat (only). Picnic table planned (by donation from disbanded Hall Management Committee.
	re there any accessible play ements?	No. No pathways provided.
bo	hat play value is in the park oth built and natural?	Significant surface area available outside of soft fall zone for free play, ball sports, and athletics.
ac	the play space able to be cessed easily?	Off-street parking available within proximity of play space. However, no pathways connecting parking facilities to play space.
	'hat is the level of shade rovided?	Large canopy shade trees located directly adjacent to play space; however, majority of these appear to be located within neighbouring lot (private freehold).
8. Is	there a rubbish bin?	No. (0).
9. Do	oes the park have a name?	No signage present.
	hat is the status of the play quipment?	Fair. Parallel bars showing clear signs of age (sagging to top bar). Soft fall edging deteriorating. Soft fall should be replenished.
	hat age range is being catered by this park?	All ages, given the significantly large area of space available within the reserve for free play, etc.
	oes the park have any special atures?	Oval & toilets (scheduled for demolition 2018/2019). Rural location & character.
13. Ho	ow is the park presented?	Reasonable.
	hat actions would improve the uality of this park?	Additional play equipment, refurbishment of soft fall area (inc. upgrading edging), pathways to link play space to car park, possibly adult exercise equipment, placemaking signage, more.
15. Do	pes the park have any paths?	No.
	there open free space in this ark?	Yes (oval).
	this park connected to other cilities? If so name them.	As above.
	pes this park have a special ple in the community?	Community gathering space, events, similar.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Pierson's Point Reserve	Comments
PID:	21/1/20. Sunny. Light breeze. Neighbour surveilling Urban Design Officer during audit.
 Does the park look well used? If 	No. Little to no sign of active, regular usage. Gravel pathways partially
not why? 2. Is there a variety of play opportunities for young and older children?	regrown (suggests low use). No formal play (equipment) installed at location. Large open turf area facilitates free play. Iconic coastal location with attractive view of Rive Derwent.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Seats (x2), picnic tables (x3).
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Free play to open turf areas.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Relatively large off-street carpark connected to limited network of gravel pathways. 15 drive from Blackmans Bay.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	No shade. Very exposed site. Limited (dappled) shade from Eucalyptus trees to turf areas.
8. Are there rubbish bins?	Yes (x1).
9. Does the park have a name?	'Pierson's Point Reserve'.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	N/A.
11. What other recreational facilities are associated with the park? If so name them.	Memorial infrastructure (cannon, encampment / bunker, etc.), tennis court, coastal views, bird watching, Sydney to Hobart spectating, etc.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Lighthouse (automated), and more as described above.
13. How is the park presented?	Relatively clean and tidy – though, worn and tired.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Additional formed pathways, updated interpretative signage, viewing shelter (landmark project opportunity).
15. Does the park have any paths?	Gravel only, as described above.
16. Is there open free space in this park or ball game sites?	Tennis court, large open turf areas.
17. Is there adult exercise equipment?	No.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown, other than memorial signage (authored [and possibly also installed] in 1973 – some text considered highly offensive to Tradition Custodians and members of the Tasmanian Aboriginal community. Recommend rectification as matter of priority.
19. Does the park have a park sign?	KC signage to road frontage only. Recommend installing placemaking signage at entrance to pathway network (from carpark).
20. Does the park have public toilets?	No.
21. Is this park accessible? What does it need to improve accessibility?	No. Universally accessible pathways, DDA-compliant parking bays, DDA-compliant seating.
22. Is there a carpark, bbq, shelter or picnic facilities? Provide details.	Off-street carpark, no BBQ, no shelter, limited picnic tables.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Middleton Hall	COMMENTS 10/1/20. 10:45am. Overcast. Calm.
PID 3355691	
Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Sign of use during events (only).
What are the features for younger children?	Limited. Open play area only.
Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes (picnic table x1, bench x4, seat x1).
Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Informal play to open turf area + tennis court + half-court basketball + cricket nets.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Limited (formalised) off-street carparking north of Hall building. Ample informal off-street parking available to open turf areas. Adjacent streets are narrow, so on-street parking is limited.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Very limited. 1x large deciduous tree (only) providing shade to central area of lot (directly adjacent to Hall building / BBQ shelter.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	Yes (x1).
9. Does the park have a name?	Yes. Dated timber signage present to McDowall Street frontage.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Cricket net = ok; tennis = reasonable; basketball hoop = ok. Some damage visible to tennis court perimeter fence.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	All ages.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Large, open spaces & central village location = opportunities.
13. How is the park presented?	Reasonable (taking rural context into consideration).
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Rectify tennis fence; possibly installation of climbing net (?).
15. Does the park have any paths?	No formed pathways.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes. See comments above.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Self-contained precinct including Middleton Community Hall (with recently installed public toilets located adjacent entry to Hall building).
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Events space (Middleton Country Fair), community gatherings, social events. Special interest group: South Channel Ratepayers Ass.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Middleton Foreshore	COMMENTS
Playground	10/1/20. 10am. Overcast. No wind.
PID	
1. Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Limited signs of heavy use (ie. no scuffing to bark chip soft fall).
2. What are the features for younger children?	Swings (single bay – extra wide with one seat removed – one standard and one toddler seat), small slide, and one rocker. Fully fenced. Pedestrian and maintenance gates to play space.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes (2x picnic tables – no shelter).
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment) only within fully fenced play space. However, adjacent beach and dune landscape provides opportunity for nature and adventure play. Note: southern section of beach designated for dog exercise (off-leash).
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Gate access from informal off-street parking area (only). No formed pathways. Full extents of play space are bark chipped.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	No shade to play space. However, large evergreen (exotic pine) located directly adjacent to play space is likely to provide a level of shade to the play space during the afternoon.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	Yes (x1).
9. Does the park have a name?	Yes – 'State Coastal Reserve' according to dated timber signage installed within play space. Requires updating.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Reasonable, though uninspiring within iconic coastal landscape contex with attractive views across to North Bruny Island.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	0 – 8 (only), given there is no area for free play within the (fenced) play space.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Dog exercise area to beach located directly adjacent to play space (allowing co-use of precinct by various family members), attractive prospect (views) over D'Entrecasteaux Channel to Bruny Island.
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable, though uninspiring.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Re-design (re-consider) perimeter fencing to play space, install basket swing (to allow more flexible, engaging use of swing facilities at this location).
15. Does the park have any paths?	No.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	No. However, beach landscape and shoreline provide area for free pla No ball play available at location.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Middleton Jetty (north of site), nearby public toilets (which has not been allocated funding for any major upgrades under revised KC Public Toilet Strategy – minor repairs only), beach, views, foreshore walk (roadside, including history walk).
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Dog exercise area, well-used and well-known within local dog owner community. Regular visits to dog exercise area underpin important social interactions for residents of the area – significant given rural / remote location.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Sedgebrook Reserve	COMMENTS
	21/4/20. Cloudy. Pandemic.
PID 7527673	
Does the park look well used? If not, why?	No. Empty, exposed site, largely unembellished.
What are the features for younger children?	Very limited. Large open turf area not suitable for free play due to the heavy faeces load (native fauna, possibly also domestic pets) across th turf. Wallaby-proof fencing and gates would be required to rectify.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes (1x picnic table setting – only).
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	NO.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Open space (only).
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Gravel pathway transects site from east to west, providing pedestrian connection to Metro bus stop to Channel Highway.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	None. Exposed site.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	No.
9. Does the park have a name?	Sedgebrook Reserve, though no signage installed to indicate this.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	N/A.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	All ages – through limited infrastructure.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Charming, semi-rural character (paddock with farm fencing). Historic precinct reflecting early period of colonisation, heritage values adjacent.
13. How is the park presented?	Acceptable, considering level of service provided.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Refurbish / replace fencing and install wildlife-proof gates to mitigate faces load to turf area. Space would then become available for free play, ball place, etc. Additional interpretative, directional and placemaking signage may also be considered. - High level of noise from vehicular traffic to Channel Highway. - Attractive views to Shot Tower from existing picnic table setting. - Informal off-street parking available in Wootten Dr.
15. Does the park have any paths?	Single, narrow gravel pathway (only).
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Yes. Ample.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Metro bus stop to Channel Highways, Allum Cliffs track nearby.
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Unknown. Non-standard open space typology, requires site-specific solution.
role in the community:	Solution.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Snug Memorial Hall	COMMENTS 25/1/2020. Overcast. Windy.
PID 2927774 (Crown Land)	
Does the park look well used? If not, why?	No. Play space is uninspiring and disconnected from other facilities in direct vicinity (Ashton Denehey Memorial Park and Oval).
What are the features for younger children?	Small slide, swings (single bay – one toddler and one standard seat), rocker (x2).
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	Yes. Picnic tables (x2) under roof (awning) adjacent to Hall building.
Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment) only. Limited to no space available for free play within relatively small site.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Child-proof gates. No formed pathways. Located directly adjacent to driveway entrance to Snug Oval, giving rise to possible conflicts between vehicles and pedestrians.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Awning to Hall building (only). No shade tree planting.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	No (0).
9. Does the park have a name?	No signage present (relating to play space). Snug Hall signage also missing (not yet installed).
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Dated, tired, uninspiring. Contrast is obvious given recently upgraded status of adjacent play space.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	0 – 4 (toddler) only.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Perimeter fence. Directly adjacent (within grounds) to Hall building, ie. co-located with community facility.
13. How is the park presented?	Reasonable. Bar chip soft fall showing signs of compaction. Turf browning (under summer conditions).
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Decommission and combine play vales with Ashton Denehey Memorial Playground – ie. remove and relocated as expansion to adjacent play space. Alternatively, consider reconfiguring vehicular assess to Oval in order to until two play spaces.
15. Does the park have any paths?	No.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	No (very limited) due to small site and perimeter fence.
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Snug Hall, Snug Oval, Snug foreshore (toilets scheduled for refurbishment in 2024/25 under updated KC Public Toilet Strategy).
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Principal community gathering, sporting, and event arena.

Framework Checklist

PARK NAME AND ADDRESS Trial Bay Reserve	COMMENTS 10/1/20. 12pm. Overcast. Light breeze.
PID Crown Land	
Does the park look well used? If not, why?	Yes. Scuff marks and deep indents to bark chip indicate reasonably heavy usage (or lack of maintenance).
What are the features for younger children?	Swings (only), with standard seats (only). Single bay. Treated pine timber frame, showing clear and obvious signs of aging.
3. Are seats or picnic tables provided?	2x picnic table settings and 1x other picnic setting located further away from play space (under tree).
4. Are there any accessible play elements?	No.
5. What play value is in the park both built and natural?	Built (equipment) only + natural bushland coastal foreshore setting, which offers nature play and adventure play values.
6. Is the play space able to be accessed easily?	Yes, via nearby (adjacent) off-street parking areas. No formal / formed pathways.
7. What is the level of shade provided?	Shade from adjacent tree canopy cover, BBQ shelter.
8. Is there a rubbish bin?	Yes (x3), with more available at Jetty beyond.
9. Does the park have a name?	Trial bay Reserve. Signage missing.
10. What is the status of the play equipment?	Dated treated pine swings. Consider replacing.
11. What age range is being catered to by this park?	0 – 12 (only) + foreshore nature play.
12. Does the park have any special features?	Foreshore landscape + Kettering Point Track.
13. How is the park presented?	Dated. Tired.
14. What actions would improve the quality of this park?	Upgrades needed. General.
15. Does the park have any paths?	No. Gravel road only.
16. Is there open free space in this park?	Limited (adjacent to access road to Jetty from Channel Highway).
17. Is this park connected to other facilities? If so name them.	Trial Bay Jetty. Public toilets (upgrades scheduled for 2025/26 under updated KC Public Toilet Strategy).
18. Does this park have a special role in the community?	Rest stop for users of the Jetty. Interest Group: South Channel Rate Payers Association / Kettering community groups.